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CASE 3576: Application of JOMAR
INDUSTRIES for water disposal,
'Lea County, New Mexico.
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LAND COMMISSIONER

GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN
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GUYTON B. HAYS %
MEMBER

P, 0. BOX 2088
SANTA FE

June 6, 1967

Mx. James Durrott Re: Case No.

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Rhodes, McCallister and Durrett
Attorneys at Law Order No.
619 Simms Building Applicant:

Albuqugrque. New Meaxico

~Dear. Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-

mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

D g

‘
A. L., PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir
Carbon copy of drder also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia oCC
Aztec 0CC

JOMAR INDUSTRIES, INC,.
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Docket No. 16-67

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MAY 24, 1967

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUTLDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

i CASE 3572: Appllcatlon of Jones Bxploratlon Company for a dual completlon
and for salt water dlsposal, Lea County, New Mex1co.ﬁ Appllcant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete
its State Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 35, wanshlp
17 South, Range 35 East, Vacuum Field; Lea County, New Mex1co,

SR _ in such a manner as to permit the, productlon of Abo Reef oil

F - ' through the tubing and the dlsposal of produced salt: water down

the casing-tubing annulus into the Paddock formation’ in the

perforated interval from 6955 to 6995 feet.

CASE 3573: Application of Aztec 0il & Gas Company for special pool rules,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above- styled cause,
seeks the promulgatlon of special pool rules for the: South
Corbin Strawn 0il Pool, including a provision for lGO-acre
proration units and the establishment of a 4000 to one gas-0il
ratio limitation.

CASE 3574: Application of Cima Capitan, Inc. for a waterflood projéct, Lea
. ‘ County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a waterflood project by the 1n3ect10n of
water into the Grayburg-San Andres formations through lorie well
located in Unit C of Section 3, Township 17 South, Range 32 East,
Maljamar Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

- _ CASE 3575: Application of Harvey E. Yates for a triple completlon, Eddy

T ' ' County, Néw Mexico. Applicant, in “the above= styled cause, 2

b * seeks approval for the trlple completion of his Stebblns Deep

’ Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 30, wanshlp
20 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to produce oil
from the Scanlon Delaware 0il Pool through one strlng'of tubirig
and to selectively produce gas from an undesignated Strawn gas
pool and from an undesignated Morrow gas pool through! lariother
string of tubing. Selective production of one of the!two gas

‘/// zones at a time would be accomplished by means of a sliding

-

e side door and tubing plug.

CASE 3576: Application of Jomar Industries, Inc. for water disposal, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, has
proposed to drill certain wells in the S/2 NW/4 SE/4 and the N/2
SW/4 SE/4 of Section 30, Township 18 South, Range 38° East, Lea
County, New Mexico, for production of oil from the Ogallala forma-
tion. Applicant anticipates that fresh water will be.produced
from the Ogallala formation incidental to the production of said
0il and now seeks authority to dispose of said water back into the
Ogallala formation through an injection well or wells to be located
no nearer than 339 feet to the outer boundaries of the above-
described acreage.
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CASE 3577:

CASE_3578:

Application of El1 Paso Natural Gas Companv for four non-
standard units,; Rio Arriba County, New Mex1co Applicant, in
the above- styled cause, seeks approval of the tollow1ng non-
standard gas proration unlts ‘in wanshlp 29 North, Range 7
West, Basin- Dak0ua Gas Pool, Rio Arrlba County, New Mexico:

A 327.78-acre non-standard’ un1t’comprls§ng ‘the w/2 of Sectlonr

.6 and the Nw/4 of Section 7, to be dedlcated to the San Juan 29-7

Unit Well No.. 100 located 790 feet fromrthe South line and 950
feet from the West line of sand Sectlon 63

A 345.19-acre non-standard: unlt comprlslng the SW/4 of Sectlon 7
and the W/2 of Section 183 o .

’\wqw{«

A 361.64--acre non- standard unlt comprls ng’ the W/2 of Section 19
and the NW/4 of Section 30; ‘ .

A 375.28-acre non-standard’ unlt comprlslng the SW/4 of Section 30
and the W/2 of Section 31. ;

Each of the latter three non- standard unlts will be dedicated to
a well to be drilled at an as yet undetermlned standard location
on the respective unit.

Application of Texas Pac1f1c Oll%Company for several non-standard
gas proration units, Lea County,ENew!Mex1co Appllcant, in the
above-styled cause, ‘seeks ‘the dedzcatlon and redédication of
certain acreage and the establlshment of the following non-standard
gas proration units in wanehlp 22 South Range 36 East, Jalmat
Gas Pool, Lea County, New® Mex1ﬁo Co

A 120-acre non-standard gao proratlon unlt comprlszng the N/2 NE/4
and the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 7, to be dedlcated to the State ™"A"
A/c-2 Well No. 5, liccated: in u“Lt n oF‘cn1d Section 7, and also .
to the State "A" Afc-2 Well No. 6 1o ated in Unit B of said Section
753 : \

e

A 160-acre non-standard gas- proratlon unlt comprising the W/2 W/2
of Section 5, to be dedicated: to the State A" A/e-2 Well No. 41,
located in Unlt M of said Sectlon S

An 80-acre non-standard gas proratlon un1t comprlslng the E/2 NW/4
Section 5, to be dedicated to the State A" n/c-2 Well No. 44,
located in Unit F of said Sectlon 5

A 160-acre non-standard gas proratlon unlt comprlslng the N/2 SE/4
and the E/2 SW/4 Section 5, to be dedlcated to the State "A" A/c-2
Well No. 28, lccated in Unlt I of sald Section S;
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(Case 3578 continued) =

CASF._3579:

CASE 3380:

-

An 80-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprlslng the
S/2 SE/4 of Section 5, to be dedicated to the State "A"™ A/c-2
Well No. 27, located in Unit P of said Sectlon 53

A- 160-acf'e non-standard gas proration unit comprising the w/2
SW/4, SE/4 SW/4, and SW/4 SE/4 Section 8, to be dedicated to

~-the Staté!"A" A/c-2 Well No. 54, located in Unit O of sald Section

83

A 160—acre non-standard gas proratlon unit comprising the S/2 Nw/4,
NE/4 SW/4, and NW/4 SE/4 of Section 8, to be dedicated to the
State ™At A/c 2 Well No. 56, located in Unit J of said Section
8;

An 80-acre non- standard’ gas proratlon unit comprlslng the S/2

NE/4 of Séction 8, to be dedicated to the State "A"™ A/c-2 Well
No. 43, located in Unit H of said Section 8;

An 80—aci=e non-standard gas proration unit comprising the N,/2 NW/4
Section 8, to be dedicated to the State "A"™ A/c-2 Well No. 49,
located 1n Unit C of said Section 8;

‘A 240-acre non-—standard gas proratlon unit cdomprising the NE/4

and E/2 NW/4 of Section 9, to be dedicated to the Staté man
A/c-2 Well No. 40, located in Unit A of said Section 93

A 240-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising the E/2 SE/4
Section 8, and the SW/4 Section 9, to be dedicated to the State
"A" A/c-2 Well No. 38, located in Unit K of said Section 9;

A 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising the N/2 NE/4
Section 8, and the W/2 NW/4 of Section 9, to be dedicated to the
State "a" A/c-? wWell No.29,located in Un1t D of said Section 9.

Lea County; New Mex1co. App.llcant, in the abové-s Ly_l.cu ‘Cause,

‘seeks authorlty to dually complete itd ‘State "A" A/c-2 Wells Nos. 28

54, and 29, located in Unit I of Section 5, Unit O of Sectlon 8,
and Unit D of Section S, respectlvely, ‘Township 22 South, Range
36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such-a manner as to ploduce
gas from the Jalmat Gas Pool and oil from the South Eunice 0il
Pool.

Application of Sunray DX 0il Company for a waterflood project,
Eddy County, New Mexico.. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authomty to institute a waterflood project by the injection
of water into the Grayburg formation through one well located in
Unit C of Section 17, Township 17 South, Range 31 East, Grayburg-
Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.
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CASE :

3581

Application of Sunray DX 0il Company for salt water dispodsal,

Lea County, New Mex1co Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San
Andres formation from 4248 feet to 4286 feet in its Harris State
Well No. S located in Unit I of Section 23, Township 10 South,
Range 32 East, Mescalero-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

- CASE s

CASE :

‘CASE

CASE

3582

3583

'CASE :

3584

3585;

3586

CASE :

3587:

Application of Tenneco 0il Company for two unorthodox gas well
locations, Rio: Arr1ba County. New Mexice. Applicant; in the
above-styled cause, ceeks approval for the unorthodox Blanco-
Mesaverde Gas Pool lccation of its Jicarilla.C Well No. 6, located
1780 feet from the North line and 1455 feet from the West line of
Sectlon 14, and its Jicarilla C Well No. 4 located 1650 feet from
the North and West lines of Section 24, all in Township 26 ‘North,
Range 5 West, RlO Arrlba County, New Mex1co

:Appllcatlon of Stoltz & Company for special pool rules, Lea County,

New Mexico. Appl1cqnt, in the above-styled cause; seeks the
promilgation of Spec1al pool rules for the North Bagley-Lower
Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision
for 80-acre spaciﬁg and proration units.

Application of Gulf 011 Corporation for an unorthodox gas well

-location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled

cause, seeks authorlty to drill its Eddy "BD" State Well No. 1
at an unorthodox location 660 feet from the South llne and 990
feet from the East line of Section 32, Township 20 South, Range
30 BEast, in'an unoe<1gnated Strawn gas pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico.

~Application:of Guif 0il Corporation for compulsory pooling, Lea

County, New Mex1eo. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
the force-pooling of ‘all mineral interests in the North Bagley-
Pennsylvanian 0il Field, SW/4 SE/4 and SE/4 SE/4 of Section 9,

_Township 11 Southj Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to be
‘dedicated to the Lea State "OE" Well No. 1 to be drilled 660 feet

from the South llne and 1980 feet from the East line of said

‘Section 9.

Application of Morris R. Bntweil for a unit agreement, Eddy County,
New Mex1co AppllCant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of its Malaga Unit Area comprising 839 acres, more or less, of
Pederal and Fee. Lands1n Sections 12 and 13, Township 24 South,
Rarnge 28 East, and Sections 7 and 18, Township 24 South, Range 29
East, Bddy County,’ New Mexico.

Application of Morris R. Antweil for a waterflood project, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a waterflood project by the injection of
water into the Delaware Sand through seven injection wells located
in Sections 12 and 13, Township 24 South, Range 28 Fast, and
Section 18, Towrship 24 South, Range 29 East, Malaga Pool, Eddy
County, New Mexico.
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CASE '3588:

CASE 3589:

CASE - 3590:

CASE 3591:

1967 éxaminer Hearing’

Docket No. 16-57

Applléatlon of Pan Amerlcan Petroleum Corporation for an
unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico. V
Applacant, in the above- styled cause, seeks approval of the
unorthodox location in an undesignated Morrow and/or Devonian
gas pool for its Poker Lake Unit Federal Well No. 26 at a
1ocat10n 660 feet from the South and. East 11nes of Section 28,
wanshlp 24 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to ~
be dedlcated to a btandard unit comprising the S/2 of said
Section 28.

Applécatlon of Claude C. Kennedy for special pool rules, San Juan
County, New Mexico. Applibant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
the fstabllshment of special pool rules for the Slick Rock-
Dakota’ 0il Pool comprising the S/2 SE/4 of Section 36, Township
30 North, Range 17 West, 1nclud1ng a prov131oniRN?development on
2 1£2 acre spacing with the provision that each 40-acre tract be

subJect to the Northwest New Mexico normal unit allowable.

Appilcatlon of Texaco Inc for a pilot waterflood progect, Lea
County, New Mexico.” Appllcant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authorlty to institute a pilot waterflood project by the injection
of water into the Pennsylvanlan formation in the interval from
9650 feet to 9800 feét in its State BV Well No. 1 located in Unit
E of Section 26, wanshlp 13 South, Range 33 East, Lazy-J Pennsyl-
vanlan Pool, Lea r‘ount:y, New Mex1co.

Apéllcatlon of Anadarko Production Company for a waterflood
expan31on, Lea County, New ‘Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authorlty to expand its Langlie-Mattix Penrose
Sand Unit Waterflood Pro;ect by the injection of water into the
Penrose Sand through eight additional injection wells located in
Sectlons 20, 28, 29, 32, and 33, all in Township 22 South, Range
37 Bast, Langlle -Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.




FH, EX. 3-4021

DoNaLp D. HaLLaM
ATTORNEY AT LAW
118 EAST TAYLOR
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO P, O. Box 1486

May 23, 1967

0il Conservation tommission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Case No. 3576 - Application of Jomar Industries,
Inc. for water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

The City of Hobbs has 21 wells approximately two and
one-half miles east of the area where the applicant proposes

"to dispose of water, which wells during 1966 supplied

1,839,473,500 callons or 5,645 acre feet, from the Ogallala
aqu1f°r formatlon, supply1no fresh water for its inhabitants.,

It is imperative that the Ogallala formation be protected
from contamination through the proposed disposal project by pre-
venting bacteria growth in the injected fluid as well as prohibi-
ting the injection of c‘mu151£1ﬁd hydrocarbon. .

It is recommended that certain sténdards be met for the
fluid to be injected into the Ogallala formation (if permitted
by the New HMexico 0Oil Conservation Commission) and that these
standards be set by ‘the New dMexico State Engineer or ths State
Board of Health. ‘

It is further recommended that samplus of the injected
fluid be submitted at regular intervals to the New Mexico State
Board of Health where tests should be conducted with the rssults
made available to all interested parties, - Those parties having
been assigned water rights in this township should have full

power to w1tn°ss operatlons being conducted and . .power granted

for the taking of sanples at their request.

The City officials realize that the withdrawal of hydro-
carbon from the Ogallala formation is desirable and wish every

success to the operators.
Véfy trhiy yours,

Donald D, Hallan
City Attorney
ifobbs, New Mexico

DDii/mf
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ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
TELEPHONE 243-9746

JERRY P. RHODES
ORVILLE €, MCCALLISTER, JR.

I .- W
! - ~
| . foo)
| L x
RHODES, Mc CALLISTER 8 DURRETT = =
ATTORNEYS AT LAW LL_ ™.
= b 19 SIMMS BUILDING
by =z
oz p and =
=

A

J. M. DURRETT, JR.

I ' April 28, 1967

_/ff.//:, 35'75

oo

Oil Conservation Commission ; :
- P. O. Box 2088 H
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr, A. Ls Porter, Jre

TN B e e

Gentlemen:

I am enclosing a.n original and 2 copies of an app110a~
tion by Jomar Industries, Inc, for water disposal, Please docket
this application for your next examiner hearing, I am forwardmg
a copy of this applicatior. to your Hobbs district office, to the State

" Engineer Office and State Health Department as the case involves
L , ’ fresh water and to USGS as the case involves a federal lease,
Very truly yours,

Rhodes, McCallister & Durrett

' By LN WA
JMD/ jb L
Encl,.

ce: Ji D. Ramey, OCC Hobbs, New Mexico

‘State Engineer Office _
Department of Public Health
United States Geological Survey

! | DOGKET M ILEW
Date i":{/l //Q/é 7
=
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RHODES, MCCALLISTER
& DURRETT
AYTORNEYS AT LAW
€19 SIMMB BUILDING
ALBUQUERQUE,

New MeXico 87101

T
M C‘}'! ‘.(}L Vet

B by 3 ARD S

'BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO
Application of

JOMAR INDUSTRIES, INC, _Case No. 38 7%

for Water Disposal

APPLICATION

COMES NOW the applicant, Jomar Industries, Inc,, by

and through its attorneys, Rhodes, McCallister & Durrett, and
reépéctfully states:
| i
The applicant is th:e owner and operator <of the South
Half of the Northwest Quarter of the Séutﬁéast Quarter (S/2 NW/4
SE/4) and the North Half of the Southwest Quarter of the Southeast
Quarter (N/2 SW/4 SE/4) of Section Thirty (30), ‘ Township Eighteen
(18) South, Range Thirty-eight (38) East, N, M, P, M,, Lea County,
New Mexico, for prédﬁction from ;ihe Ogalalla formation,
I,
The applicant is informed and believes that the
Ogalalla formation underlying said acreage contains fresh water
supplies designated by the State Engineer and crude oil which may

constitute a hazard to said fresh water supplies.
L,

The applicant anticipétes that fresh water will be

produced from the Ogalalla formation incidental to the production

of o0il from said formation,




s
\

RHODES, MCCALLISTIR
& DURRETT
ATTORNEYD AT LAW
619 SIMMS BUILDING
ALGUQUERQUY,
NEw MEXico 87101

‘of the above described acreage. o

Iv,
The applicant seeks authority to dispose of produced
fresh water into the Ogalalla formation through an injection well or

wells to be located no nearer than 330 feet to the outer boundaries

\A
Said fresh water will be &i;i)osed of in a manner that
will afford reasonsble protection against coﬁtarﬁirlation of fresh water
supplies designated by the State Engineer,
VL
A plat showing the location of all wells within a radius
of 2 miles, the forination fran which said wells are producing or have
produced and indicéting lessees within said 2 mile radius is not
attached hereto but will be forwé.rded to be attached heretoas Exaibit A
and incorporated herein by reference,
VIL
A diagrammatic sketch of the proposed injection wells
is not attached heréto but will be forwarded to be attached hereto as
Exhibit B and i.ncof'porated her;ei'n by referer;;:e;
VIIL,
A copy of this application has been forwarded to the
State Engineer Offiéce, State Capital Building, Santa Fe, New Mexico,
and all attachments will be forwarded to the State Engineer Office,
WHEREFORE, the applicant‘ requests the commission
to enter its order approving the proposed water disposal,
Rhodes, McCallister & Durrett

e A T
By /// \ AL 2;2(1,’1’ / /1
J¢ M, Durrett, Jr, ~
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g RHODESFMcCALLISTER 8 DURRETT _ v S e,

= ¢ ATTORNEYS AT LAW ©e ’

: = .

@ : : 619 SIMMS Buu_on'Na:E 2

£ [ JERRY P. RHODES 3

: ORVILLE C. MCCALLISTER, JR. ALBUQUERQUE, NEW ME)(ICO ?\gOl 3
. JUM. OURRETT, UR. ‘ L TELEPHONE 243-9746 3

MaY 93 1967 ’

i’ : : 5 R i

0'11 Conservation Commission
Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attentmn: Mzr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

(fentlefnen{
; Iam enclos1ng three coples of Exhibits "'A!
fa ~and "B” to be attached to‘Jomar Industries' recent apphcatmn
to dispose of fresh witer in Sec. 30, Townsh1p 18 South Range

38 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

Very truly yours,

Rhodesf, McCallister & Durrett

By 73*//\/\&% W 71

7 3. M. Durrett/Jr.

JMD:ab
encls.

ce: Joe Ramey
‘ John Anderson




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MAPTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION ,

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR -
‘| THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING; '

n

- CASE No. 3576 .
Order No., R<3250

. APPLICATION OF JOMAR INDUSTRIES, INC,
FOR WATER DISPOSAL, LEA COUNTY, NEW
MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

4 BY THE COMMISSION:

Thia cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 24, 1967,
.at Santa Pe, New Mexico, before Exanminer Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this Sth day of June, 1967, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully adviseqd
in the premises,

EINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter theraof.

!

- {2) That by Order No. R-3224, dated May 8, 1967, the :
applicant, Jomar Industries, Inc., was authorized to drill 64 oil |
wells on a non-standard drilling tract comprising the §/2 NW/4 SE/4
and the N/2 SW/4 SE/A of Saction 30, Townehin 12 South, Rangs 38 f
. ; : East, NMPN, Lea County, New Mexico, for the purpose of removing
8 | oil from the Ogallala formation, a fresh water aquifer.

| (3) That the applicant seeks authority to dispose of water
T to be produced from the Ogallala furmation in conjunction with

i the production of 0il by the aforesaid 64 wells back inte the

i I Ogallala formation through an injection well or wells to be

! located no nearer than 330 feet to the outer boundaries of the ;
; above-described acreage. : f

|
!
!
1
i
1
i
{
i

ﬁ (4) That it is anticipated that inappreciable amounts of -
.+ Ogallala water will be produced in conjunction with the production
ﬁ of oll by said 64 wells.




w-z-
;casn No, 3576

! Order No. R-3250

’ :
B
i |
i

i

53 (5) That the water produced from the Ogallala formation in }

*'conjunction with the production of oil from said formation normallﬁ
i containe traces of oil or gas, or both, but otherwise is fresh watar.
(6) That the said produced water is not an oil field brine ad
comnonly understood in the oil and gas businerns.

é} (7) That the surface disposal in pits of Ogallala water
T i produced in conjunction with the production of cil from said for-
i mation will present little or no hazard to the ixresh watsr suerply

underlying such disposal,

i

% ) (8) That the evidence indicates the disposal of water con-

! taining traces of oil or gas, or both, into the Ogaliala formation
J may further contamination in said aquifer.

p ; % (9) That the subject application should be denied without
! prejudice to the right of the applicant to utilize surface pits
é‘for the disposal of water produced by the aforesaid 64 oil wells.

il  IT 18 THEREFORE ORDERED;
(1) That the subject application is hereby denied.

_ {2) That the aforesaid denial shall not be construed to i
prejudice the right of the applicant to utilize surface pits for
| the disposal of Ogallala water produced in conjunction with the
production of oil from the Ogallala formation; provided, however, |
s2id produced water shall not be conveyed to said surface pit or
pits by means of ditches, that said produced water shall not be
removed from said pit or pits for any use whatsoever, and said
pit or pits shall be fenced and the fence kept in good repair.

. (3) That juriesdiction of this cause is retained for the :
| entry of such further orders as the Cowmissicn may deeam necessary. !
|
i DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

designated. ;

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
YONARFUVADNYON COMMISSION

)
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CONVENTIONS

’
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SPECIALIZING 1INy

1120 SIAMS BLOG. ¢ ?, O. BOX 1092 ¢ PNON& 243-649) @ ALDUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO

- BEFORE THE

Santa Fe, Nevw Mexico
May 24, 1967

EXAMINER HEARING

——-———.———-—

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Jomar fndustries,
- Inc. for water disposal, Lea
Ccounty, New Mexico.

BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz , Examinex.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

—

Case No. 3576




MR. HATCH: Application of JomarEIndustries, Inc,

for water disposal, Lea County, New Mexicc;

" MR. DURRETT: If the Examiner pleéSe, J. M, Durrett

of the firm of Rhédes, McCallister and Durrétt, representing

{ :: the appliéant, Jomar, and I haye One witness.
—_ as :
X ég MR, yrz, Are there any other appearanceg?
b. ¥ [ g
L i~ e MR. GIRAND. W. b, Girand of Girang, Cowan ang
" H H e
3 . &= ] . . - ;
;< : ;; Reese, Hobbs, yew Mex1co, appearlng on behalf‘of the lang
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= Owner, wWilliam Cecil Grimes, T will have Mr. ‘Joe Walton ang
i — g Possibly Mr, Farwilthelter, if he'g here,
x
w . .
. > .l . . i
: 3 MR. HaTcp, Are yoy Making an aPpearance for the
; E
f . Hilton Corporation.
teg <4 KR
I 3= , ;
> 88 MR, HALLaM. Donalg Hallam, poyx 1456, Hobps,
= wrow .
. ) g z: o ’
i 5.§¥ represénting the City of Hobhg , Possibly One witness,
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MR. FAIR: John H. Fair. I am a Public Health

Engineer with the Department of Public Health in Santa Fe.

MR. UTZ: You are just making an appearance?

MR. FAIR: Yes.

'MR. UTZ: Do you have a statement?

MR, FAIR: 1I.have no statement.

MR. UTZ: Just an observer?

MR. FAIR: Just an observer,

MR. GIRAND: I may call Mr. Fair.

MR, UTZ: Are there any other appearances?
(Witnesges sworn.)

JOHN W. ECK, JR.

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT: .

Q Mr. Eck, will you please state your name and
position?
A John W. Eck, Junior, Vice President, Jomar

Industries.

o] Where are you iocated?
A Dallas, Texas.
0  Are you the same Mr. Eck that testified before

Commission in Case No. 356572

this




ek

A Yes.

A permission to drill holes on Humble farmout lease,
e non-standard spacing, 64 holes.
;: 0 Was that in Section 30, Township 18 south, Range 38
m .
E; East, Lea County?
as A Yes.
— ,
et Q What acreage do you have there under a farmout or
Py _
-

A It's

NE# MEXICO 87101
NEWMEXICO 87108

.

EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

PHONE 243:6691-® ALBUQUERQUE
PHONE 256:1294°® ALBUQUERQUE;

MR.
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- Q For a little packground,

this Commission?

operating agreement from Humble?

A A0 acres.
Q what is the description of that acreage?

the South Half, Northwest Quarter of the

goutheast Quarter, North Half of the Southwest Quarter of
Southeast Quafter of gection: 30, Township 18 South.
Q And did the Commission grant you authority to

drill those wells?

request that administrative notice of Oxder R-3234 be t

UTZ: We will do sO.

Mr. Eck, what were you

‘@i— :  seeking in Case 3565, which was a previous hearing hefore

A Yes.
0 vhat order numper wWas that?
a That was Order No. r-3234.
MR. DURRETT: If the Examiner please, I would like td

aken.

‘the




Lheq
H

Bl

~ e

"mEIBr RIS I
v

.
et Ttk
I "
gL

dearnley

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPEFT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG, ® P,0. BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243:6691 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 8710},
1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 256.1204 ALBUQUEF“QUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

5

PAGE
‘Q (By Mr. Durrett) Now, Mr. Eck, what are you seéking
with- this application? |
A Water disposal from a fimited amount of water being
produced in conjunction with the o0il production.
Q What formation will you be producing oil from?
A Ogallala formation. |
0 Is the Ogallalé formation also a fresh water
formation to the best of yout‘kdeledge?
"A ¥es.
0 Do you anticipate that you will produce some fresh
water incidental to the production of cil?
A Yes, we do,.
Q How much water do you anticipate you will produce?
A This we don't know now because we have not any

production record, but there will be some water produced, but

we don't anticipate any great quantities.,

"0 You are anticipating what, a small volume of water?
A At the present time, yes.
Q You are seeking authority to dispose of this produced

fresh water into the 0Ogallala formation, is that correct?

A That's right.

Q Do you know at this time how meny injection wells
you will have?

A No.




AR A i e T gl

N N e,

PR £

b 3 pace 6

W g

N

ST
[eghel
oo I
S

[
.

-Meier

dearnley

I NEWMEXICO 87163

SPECIALIZING IN1 DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTM%NY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG, ® P.O, 80X 1092 @ PHONE 243:6691-0 ALBUQUERGQUE, NEW ‘MEXIC,OBT\ 0

1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK ZAST @ PHONE 256-1294:@ ALBUQUERQUE

Q ?On the locations of these wells, where are they
to be‘loééted; do you have a minimum distance to the boundary?

A This would be 330 feet from the boundary of the

lease we%havg;
Q So you will not put an injection well any closer
SR ,

than 330! feet to the boundary of the lease, is that correct?

i

H

A | Right.
Q = Do you have a plat, which I believe was attached to
) 5 s i ’
the application as exhibit what?

A |

|
{
|
i

A.
MR. DURRETY: fDé you have these?
MR. UTZ: 'fes, I have.
| {Whereupon, Jomar's Exhibits
Nos. 1 and 2 were marked

for identification.)

Q? Will you refer to Exhibit 1 and state what that

shéws%

é This is a plét of the gwnership and wells in(Sectioh
30, |

i ‘DBoes that show your lease?

é It does.

é How is that ﬁesignatea?

é It's designated as Jomar Industries on that plat.

MR, UTZ: You have marked it Exhibit A, the

repofter has marked it Exhibit 1. We will mark it whatever
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you want.

MR. DURRETT: Let's make it 1, just scratch that off,
6] (By Mr. Durrett) Is your lease indicated with red

shading on the official copy of the exhibit that the Examiner

A It is.

Q That shows that the wells are completed in the
Ogallala formation wiﬁﬁin two miles of this iease?

A Right,

Q Now, Mr. Eck, I hand you‘what has been marked as

Exhibit No. 2 and I ask you what that represents.

A This represents our proposal for disposal of fresh
water.
¢] Giveius some background as to how you determined

that you would“dispose of the water under ground, what caused
you to réach the conclusion that you shquld‘do this?

A | VWe égéQi;usly had a conference with the State
Eﬁqineer and the State Health Department when we anticipated

some water production, and asked them their advice on the best

‘way in which to dispose of this water, and this is a direct

result of the advice given us by the State Engineer and the

State Health Department,

This is basically an exact reproduction of what

they said they would like to see done with this water. It is
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just based on this. This was strictly on their-- We dia?hét

have any preset plans or anything else for the dlsposal of

water, We went to them and asked ‘them whether this would be

on.open pit basis or what they wanted dene with it. nd‘thls

is a direct result of their advice. Everything on here 1s

done basically under the advice of the State HealEh“Depaﬁtﬁent

and -the State Engineer. We‘had nO‘precéﬁceived iﬁéﬁs 6£:i£
at all. This is strictly by their advice. .

Q What was your purpoee for consulting wifﬁ‘thaﬁﬁ

A Because we knew in producing some‘freShFWaterééwe
knew the importance of water in the region and‘bagicalif& ;
these were the people we would seek to give us advice 66 1%.
The only logical place to go. |

0  Were you trying to protect the fresh wﬁter
supplies to the best of your ability? v

A Right, we were trying to protect the ffeeh weééf
and do what was best for all parties concerned. » |

Q Will you please go through Exhibit 2 in détaiiédﬁd
show the Examiner exactly how you intend this opérationéée
operate?

A Actually the water for disposal would be takeﬂfdff
through a secaled system with a seal at the well head ahéiﬁut

back down into the formation by gravity flow. This is Eéther

simplified but this is basically what they requested. iﬁéy
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said they would rather have it on a sealed system, and so
this is why we set it up this way, feeding our water off the

tank through into the injection well and down the injection

- well, flowing back into the formation on a gravity basis.

o] Now, you will store oil and water in the steel

tank, is that correct?

A That's right.

0 So your production will go into the éteel tank and
éhen how will the water be separated from the 0il?

a The oil naturally separates to the bottom, I¢meén
the water naturally'separafes,td thekbottom, your o0il i; on
top. We draw off to the, just to the oil level, the wafef,
and just dispose of it this way. The'other:discharqe over
here, the greater discharge ié for sediment and any sediment
that settles out as the oil and water'séand. |

Q - Now, desciibe your injection well, if you would.
How do you propose to complete your injection well or wells?

A The injection well was just a hole drilled down to
the static water lovel, cased down to ten feet. This would
be a 6-3/4ths-inch hole cased down to ten feet and it's
actually optional whether to drop the water down in a pipe
inside the casing or just dispose of it in the sealed system,
the seal at the well head, basically it would be optional

to drop through the fuel casing or drop down through the pipe
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inside. This wéufd be requlated by the amount the formation
would take, whiéhevér tested outvbe$t. This, again, is on
the advice of t%e StateAEnqineer and Health pepartment,
whichever workéd out best.
0 You éon't propose to have any pressure on your
injection éyStém, do you, other than gravity?
| A Thispruld be gravity flow. ’The State Enginéer
estimated thaﬁ‘the forﬁation would take the water at gravity
flow. We hévé had no experience in it, but this was his
experience. ﬁe said it should Eake the water at gravity flow.
0 Now; at what point do you propose to inject, and I
am speakiné ﬂn the formation, where will you inject in the
formation?

A Thé'State Engineer, once again, said the static

water 1evel,%the casing just below the static water level

would be the best place to inject the £1luid.

ox 1092 @ PHONE 2436691 ® ALBURUERQU

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS,

0 .Tﬁis'will bhe a completely sealed system, is that
correct?

A Yé'as.

0 wWhat was the purpose for that?

A ‘fhat was the State Health pepartment mentioned this

to controlébacteria in the water returning.

0 Now, do you propose to drill these disposal wells

1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE

1120 SiMM$ BLDG. ® P.O. 8

SPECIALIZING INy

r will yoh use dry holes, or how would you propose to acquire
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A: ‘We§wou1d‘ha0e to drill these.

tthespiyperéy; well, théfe's‘noﬁhinq on

i : B
these:wellb'

i

‘
o ]

'the%dfépbéél?wells?

There arxe no holes on

the property now which

‘codld}%é u?ea'as a disposal well, soO we would have to drill

R %Aﬁd you would be proposing to dispose into wells

thét‘bad éo;show of oil, would that be

i

i
]

o 1
1 mean

fﬁhéxé‘s no set pattern on this,

ldééﬁiénstn this property for disposal welfé.

correct?

‘A This, basically. is, this is what we had thought.

there is no set

This would be -

bésféaili,éonce again, relying on the Health Department and

i

tﬁe3ététe Engineer to specify exact locations

i

where they would

rathbr have these wells is satisfactory with us.

IR, . .
Commlsslbﬂ, the State Engineer and the

i g So, Jomar would be willinq to consult with the 0il

Health Department to

getitﬁeﬁr?approval on specific 1ocations pefore —=

i
i

A ‘This 1is perfectly satisfactory with us.

_‘ii S . )
Q ' | Woula Jomaxr bt wiltling to meet any reasonable

Ereﬁufre&eﬁts that the state Health pepartment OF the State

VEndineei's of fice might have concerning disposal of t

'Af Yes.

his watexrs

o} Was your diagram and your proposed sketch here the

Sﬂate Health pepartment SO that all parties decided that

aveh pepaxement 20 PR

re%ultfof your conference with the State Engineer and the

would
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PASE 12
.be the best way --
A This was ta%en‘exactly from their sketches they
made on this type of éisposal.
Q To the bestiof your knowledge, Mr. Ec#, will your

prdposed'disposal caUée any contamination of fresh water
supplieé? i

A As best I c;n see, I am not an engineer or water
expert, but i£ ap@earé feasible that this would be the best
wéy to do it to avoid %ontamination.

Q Do you have ?ny idea of how many injection wells
you may ultimatély hav;?

A This would déépe'nd on the ability of the formation
to absorb the water ac%ually.v

0 So you wouid%diSpose;ihto one and if it was not
taking the water propeély, then you would go ahead and have
another one, is that cérrect?

A That's cbrreét, We are willing, this is
that we -- none of~thi§ water disposal, actually the plan was
our idea, we just Strigzi;>went to the State Engineer and the
Health Department for éheir ideas on this to conform - what
they thought best on‘ié. We had no preconceived ideas or
anything else. |

0 From Jomar's standpoint, you would be willing to

put the water in open pits or injection system or anything
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that the Oil Commission or the State Engineer or State
Health Depart&ent thought was proper, is that right?

A Any way they want to specify.

Q ~ Were Exhibits 1 and 2 prepared by you or under
your éﬁpervisi&gguwum o
A Yes.

' MR. DURRETT: If the Examiner please, I would move
the introduction of Exhibits 1 and 2 and that will conclude
my direct examination. |

MR. UTZ: Without objection, the Exhibits 1 and 2 --
MR, GIRAND: We would like to withhold the
introduction of Exhibit 2 untiiiQévﬁévé had a right to cross
examine éhe Wilnes5,. |
MR. UTZ: We will withhold the introduction of
Exhibit 2. The Exhibit 1 will be entered into the record.
(Whereupon, Jomar's Exhibit
No. 1 was offered and

admitted in evidence.)

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:
Q Mr. Eck, is this four-inch, four foot by four foot,
four~inch thick slab, is that cement? '
A That's a concrete pad, right. This is a concrete
pad to avoid any surface contamination down the outside.

0 Will this ten-foot casing be cemented to surface up
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to this pad?
A Right.
Q What kind of a seal did yon propose here between the'
casing and the flow tube? |
A This would just be a, oh, a threaded, I mean just a

reduction "T", type with the diameter of the casing screwed

R . . .
on the casing and the same diameter oOn the inlet pipe.

Q Just a threaded reducex?
A Just a threaded reducer is all this is.
0 1 presume that from the point of the well head seal

to the point the flow line goes intc the ground would
actually be lower than your eight-inch standard pipe to the
tank?

A Right. I might say one thing on that, the exact

measurements on this would basically, I mean these would vary

to take the best advantage of gravity flow of the water into

the well. That eight iriches isn't necessarily just an
absolute dimension. I mean we would work this out to obtain
the best flow we could.

0 Now, your discharge of your sediments, which, of
course, would include some water, how do you propose to
dispose of that?

A That would just be open pit.

Q You have no idea how rmuch water would be involved?
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A ’No,‘I don‘t. It would just be until the sediments
were drawn off, whenever the water cleared, whenever the
sediéénts stopbed, we would just cease, just close that off.

iQ How big a tank would this be?

‘A This actually we had anticipated either two 250-
barr%l or two 500-barrel tanks. Once again, we haven't made
an uitimate'decision on this because we don't know the exact
amou%t of the production we will have’thefe.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions of the
witness?
MR. GIRAND: Yes.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, GIRAND:

<

e Mr. Eck, as a matter of fact, your company drilled
somé, oh, ten exploratory wells for the Humble 0il and
Refining Company, aia you not?

A Right.

0 One of those wells was located in the area in which

you are taking your farmout, -is that correct?

A Right.
0 Would you identify that on your Exhibit 12
A This is identified in the upper left-hand corner as,

it says 26 T.D. 35, this was a well, There was also another

well down here identified with the triangle with a slash
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" the bottom.

through it as 19 T.D.

Q Now, in the 19 T.D.

Q And between the‘ 19

ho exploratory wells?

A “No,' we haven t.

Q ‘Then ‘other than thé

5 8hr

 you didn't find any oil, did you?

il

N 2T et

T.D. and the 26 T.D. you had made

H

G B A A

; :

26 T. D., you have no idea as to:

what of the acreage ‘is ’capabie of productlon”

A That S rlght. L 4
Q Now, in connect10n5 iE/uth your 26 T, D., d1d ?you

operate that well for any per?iod’ of time in the

test?

A No.
on the well,

‘We just fun a

nature of a

3

' We ran,;g‘ I quéss youiwould say a thf;faé-—hdur test

It was just Humble réciuested we see gvhat was in

fest on it.

Q0  What was the depth of that well?

A The depth of that

0  What was thé resul
b : 1 -

relation to oil and wéter? ~

A We actually aid ne
We just, we tested the 405.1‘
pumping or anythlng else be

drilled the hole and struck

well was 35-1/2 feet. .

1t of yfofur three-hour éést in

S I : : 4 i
ot test the water- 011 ratlo on it.
just on ‘a -- It wasn 1:E a test on:
cause as the oil, when we first

the 011, we drilled down through

and as the oil replaced its

elf in the reservoxr we' just pulled

b e s
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it out with oﬁr type of,driiling rig, éxploration fig‘§n
itself removes the 0il or fluids or everything else in?the
formation. wé tested it down and let it sit and come back.
This is strictly an estimate of five barrels of oil onéthree

hours of what we had.

Now, we went down below the oil and alsortesfed the |
water and had basically a clear water test down at tot%l depthi
The 34-1/2 was where we struck water and oil together.! Then

we tested it at the bottom at 35-1/2 and withdrew basitally

clear water,

Q Then your contact point, as established by y§ur

¥

T.D. 26 would be 34-1/2, is that right?

A Thirty-two and a guarter. ;
0 Thirty-two and a gquarter? '
A Right. ;
Q Is that the point that you propose to discha%ge thig

~n~ HE

injection water?

A No, this would -- The State Engineer andeea%th
Department -- i
0 No, I am talking about you. %

[

A They said the static water level. The stati? water
level appears diffzrently at different places.
Q- Now, you established it here. You just testified to

that?
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1

f

ﬂesééblished theistatic'water level, so according to the
i ; ;

H
i
¢
i

P

''A Thirty-four and a quarter feet is where we

di%éram it woula‘diséhargénright at thirty-four and a quarter
feéi according to th?“diagr;m here,

éﬁ Q Theré‘s an& number of wells being produced from the
wa&%r formatioﬁ immédiately north of‘your farmout, are Ehere

i
not?

Q...

[ A Right.

g; Q How 1ong have you been in;the area there working for
Hé&ble in COnﬁectioh wifh this matter? |
gf' A Sihée Jan;ary.
Q During tﬁét five-month period have you made ény

éﬁrvey or inqﬁired?as to the produétion methods of the other

operators in that area?

i A We made érief ~-- Yes, we briefly looked into:how
} : ;
?be other opératoré were doing. )
;; 0 Whét didiyou learn in ;eﬁard to the water-oil ratio?
&ﬁ other woras, tﬁe percentage of water per barrel.

A Actually, we knew there was some water being

. : 3 . ; ;
‘produced, this varied ac¢cording to the method of production;

i

?basically there's oil being produéed by windmill and oil being

’produced by submersible electric pumps. We made no direct

!

inquiry into the amount of oil or water ratio.

0 In othér words, you made no study whatever'to
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‘injection wells you might
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determine how much water you would have to reinject in the -

reservoir?
A No.
Q Did you make ény study as to the number of

A - No, we didn't. This wouid be dependent a lét ongthe
aﬁilftyibf-the injection well;to take the water. ‘

Q Is: your Well No. 26 T.D.,-is it within the limits
of’wheré:ybuEPropose to drill your wells? |

A Yes.

Q That is 82-1/2 feet --

A 26 was a éore hole, right, thiéwwould be ihsidegény
| This was in the

of the limits on the proposed drilling.

center of the section, the section of that two and a:halffaere

i

Q What size hole will you use as a production holé?
A Six and three-quarters.
Q  In other words, your production hole would be the

same diameter of your input well?

A Right. We would be producing actually with
é@bméréibleﬁpﬁmp through a one-inch pipe. The diaméter'df'tha%"
hole might be seven and a half inches depending upon the best

diameter in which to service the well, whether it be better

through a little larger hole. Right now we are planning on
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- proposed drilling program

six and three-quarters.

0 Mr. Eck, I wasn't here at the time of the hearing on

Order No. R=2334 that resulted in that order. What is your

i cm>the standpoint of, are ydﬁ
committed to drill 64 wells or are ‘you permitted to drill well
Sy well and where are you permitted to drill those wells?

A Thé order specifies 82-1/2 feet in from the lease
iine, 165 feet between wells. On this 40 acres there wére,
6n this pattern there were 64 locations basicaily.

Q0 I am asking vour propésed development program.

A Our proposed development prbgram is to develop
from the Northwest corner toward éhe Southeast until, I mean
this No. 19 had no oil show or anything else, so we would
move toward this horizon, producihg on this pattern until
we ran out of any oil.

0 qu:many wells would that allow you to have north
of your préposéd site for your return wells or your inductiomn
wells?

A Well, this is actually unknown at the present time.

I don't know where between 26 and 19, actually the oil stops,

‘because ——
Q You made no study on that?
A We have made no study on that. We have drilled

nothing in between the spacing on that.
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0 You have filed an application, héwever, to return
this water in an area there 330 feet from the outside
boundary line of your farmout, is that correct?

A Cdfrect.'

Q And you do not know at this time whether or not that

water is contaminated under that area or has any oil in it?

A The only one we know is that 19;is within thié basic
area. ! k

Q Did 19 show any 0il?

A - 19 showed no oil at all,

0 So somewhere bétWeén your 26 T.b. and your 19 T.D.,

why the 0il runs out?

A That's right.

0 Aand it could be within the 330-foot area thaﬁ you
propose to put the induction’ wells? ‘

A It could very easiiy run out.

0 Is there any parti;ular enQinéérihésiéééonuféat:Y6u*
know of why the induction wells should be within the séuare
330 by 330 within vour 40-acre farmout?

A This was just basically to, wﬁat we wanted tb do is
to set it far énough in so there, once dgain, all this
basicélly goes back tc the State Engineer and the Heaith
Department, that whén‘they said this was the thing toédo, we

wanted to set it where it would not disturb anything basically




T
PR - .

- within our own propérty limits.

Q Well, regafrdie’ss*éf within ybur ‘own property limits,
| ' . R | you are not acquiring the surface of the property, are you?
3 . e ; o
- s 2 A - No. :

s : 0] You are only acqguiring the farmout?
b . = A Just this!40-acre farmout, r
: : H ;CL’} ; \ : :
Fo 2 — 0 So if it disturbed the interest: of the land owner,’
a> o : : ’ ,
L ‘é’ that would be no concern of yours, is that right?
| M o - o ; . . ) : ; :
. a .\ I don't see it's: no concern of ours, no. I would
= rather have it so that it doesn't disturb’ anybody. This is
. — ) Los £, L . i i . : .
: the thing we are trying to ‘seek is the best possible method
2
s £ of disposal.
% R w -
H ;; x : ; L : i ; © .
- § Q Have you made any study of whether or not it will
= : > . s e :
b s S ST B : .
. o Y &8 take an injection well for each of your producing wells in
e 24 55 : : :
R 3 g9 , P
e i ¥ ORE order to handle the water?
E" . » : : 1"—%-‘:‘;’:"::, N T e T : R s 2ol inuo. ~ L : i da N .
: - g == A No, we haven't. 'The State Engineer estimated that
g L 33 N nae i
I 3 . N ; ; i ; .3 i p s
' g E’% one well would probably take care of i:hefwater’produced. This
el L85 :
1 v @0 ®
Z ff we don't know.
1} 3 °
e 3% I T NN N
5 S8 0 Was your’ientire program based on information you
2 §§ obtained from the étateEhc’;ineer and the Health Department?
re x 0 :
& ;E A Basically that's' exactly what we are doing.
— 2 Z 7
S 53 : ‘
= g ‘?5 Q In other words, you didn't make any study as to
£ o2 f
¢ 8% sy _
Z &z what you propose to do out there?
e 3 B : '
= zE .’ ' :
¥ 88 A No. We knew that the water had to be disposed.
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I mean this is why we approached th

I

answer we came back with!from them.

studies on it. Wefhaven?t had any

i3

ﬁn on it and this is the
%We have made no detailed

broduction to make any

estimates.. or &nything”eisewon it actually, but this matter

came up because we knew we'd produc

first two wells there woﬁld be some

Q But you don't know how mugch?
f z
¥

A We\dfdn't know?how‘much o

£

§ [

e some water, even in the
'water produced.

4
H

asked them is for their édvice on this, and this is basically

| :
the reason for ‘the whole’ thing,

Qi Whicﬁ do you piopose to drill first, your induction

well or your production %ell?
A We would drill%a producti

0 Now, would it be your ide

¥

on well first,

é, suppose you drilled it

in the Northwest corner of your faréout --

A Right,

i i

Q -- tﬁat then ybu would 12

; §. .
well head over to an induction well

330 square to ¢enter?

A Right. ? 1

v a flow line from that

glocated within the 330-

i
H

0] ~Whenéyou refef&ed to leaéé line, are you referrxring

to the entire permit of %he old Bow
A Our farmout, %

Q Or are you referring to vy

ers' permit?

6ur farmout?

é anything else, and all we
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fproductioh well into that area?

‘Engineer ‘said this would be the desirable thing to dol in tﬂis
‘area rather than in the oil area. The location of this weﬂl
is immatérial to us. I keep going back to the State Enginéér

3but he is the one that said that it would be best to do it§out

jof the oil formation, g ;
: : ;
Q@  Well, if you had offset your actual producéion wéil '
3wi€h an induction well just a few feet apari, it‘wouid be 2 §
cheaper Speration, would it not, to you? f §
A No, this water would have to céme out of téevtanés {
Tand we just planned on one central tank battery, so ;he beét f

‘00551b1e location of any disposal well would be as ciose to the

o 0 ncin A W T
A Our farmout, 40 acres. ; :
: ¢ ?
Q ‘40 acres? ! §

A Right. | .

{

Q ‘'What would be your position, Mr. Eck, that z;fter ;}ou

i
H

drilled your production well and you went within your§300’b§
330§centet of your farmout and you drilled a well there to the

i i

- L) . ’ - E H
static water level and did not encounter any o0il, would you

i
H

P
K

g

ééfiil propose ‘to inject the salvagable wa%er‘from you :

A  This was, once again, I will come back, the‘StateE

tank battery as possible,

0  Have you had any of the water checked or tested

that was produced from the wells that are located imﬁediat?ly

H

¢
4
{
i
H
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o i ,
north of your farmout?
: % ‘ |
3 : A No, sir.
_ Q Have you had the water checked on the T.D. 26 on
4 o i —
Pt RN | fyour Exhibit 1?
¢ : ! :
S H - . .
i B s i A No, sir.
P . e N ) . ;
: € , Q Do you know.at what rate you can return this water
B | 4O H - - . :
i =t o ~
N o : ' to the water reservoir?
i 3 : oy : .
P R SO { B -
P as A We do not know.
B : ’ .
¥ R ( z Q On the gravity flow?
ot — i A No, sir, we do not know. The State Engineer
'] hnad : estimated that it would return basically as fast as it would
] ! 5 : .
B v i - . 3
; g’, | bleed off into it.
E2E z i
o 3 0 Since we have been testifyving about what he said
- = ,
g [y s . H . . .
. 2 8 ls and what not, d4id he ' tell you that he had any practical
- 3 g5 , -
= . 3 &g . P
SN : ooog experience on the matter?
- i Z waw » :
r g iz . - ,
= R EoBE A I would say basically this was based on what he
: : bW > :
. et & B8& ' : : ' . e Back i
R 4 Lw oEE thought the water formations accept in water going padcx in.
. . B B8 :
2 s 23 : e wa s : s e
: e ogd i 0] He didn't give you any specific example?
< y
b 2 e :
I W= 3
; ‘; 2 s . . Y
bre 5 E3 A There were no specific answers or no engineering
: g raw .
cz 1ZE . . - .
! % 22 || studies we looked at. This was strictly --
3 23 0 So, as far as you are concerned, and as far as he's
E B
& aZ
o '< -~ -
= w 2; ! concerned, vou don't know whether it will woxrk or not, do you?
£:35 |
g 23 | A That's right.
N v §
Cey ;, : ;g ;f
g 2% MR. GIRAND: That's all.
W &2 i
! i




LT

A R b

LIWLY
S
x

&

S
O
Qo
=

dearnley

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERTf TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

|

1120 SIMMS BLOG, ® PO, BOX 1092 ® PHONE 2436691 ® ALéudueaougz,';uew MEXICO 87701
1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 255-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

Lﬁells or

i

; MR.%UTZ: Any other queStioés? |
?'MR.TDURRETT: Yes. |

| MR. UTZ: Mr. Durrett,

'BY MR. DURRETT:

. . _ i s i
REDIRECT EXAMINATION

IR

o

'your ‘test well there, you did deéermiie what the Sthex

‘operators

produced; did ‘you not?

A
0
>

A

didn't make any direct study of it; some was béing put intd

- Q

of thveiEer on the surface and through injection wélls?

A

9]

A ?Plugéed, right,

record reépened} there's one phase of this I dian't?covér.

¥

14
3
i

¥

Ll

 Well, as far as -- I mean direct determination, we

pits andlit was our understanding there were some injection
1 : ‘ L " !

wells, téb, boﬁh ways.

" Yes,.

§So to the best of your knowlédgeétheﬁ wet?édiéposﬁnq

A%Right.

'MR. DURRETT: That's all I have.

Wheﬁ‘you went into this’arei beﬁofe you drilled your

0 . kb Dl .
north of you were doing witﬂéﬁﬁé water tﬁey

RIS SRS S S S S
. o ) E : : : S
rvk-.x_g-.A.. Lt e Bt M e Wi m® Brw o E R aimees 9
ad vy WEXE ey a0lng witihi that waters

'Is your 26 T.D. plugged?

{

'MR. GIRAND: Mr. Examiner, I would like to have the
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RECROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR GIRAND : ~
Q Is {Jomar's, Incorporated a ‘New Mexico corporation?
A No, this is a Texas corporation.
Q | ,Ha\;/e they been licensed to do business in the State
, A I oelievé that's in the process now.
Q . You dcn't know? |
A Noé, I don't.
Q ) Wags it licensed to do business in the State of

New Mexico when they drilled the ten test wells

0il and Refining Company?

A I lwould 'have to check on that.
0 You are Vice President, aren't you?
A Ilam a Vice President, rigdht.

MR. GIRAND: That's all.

ol T RECROSS EXAMINATION

I — THL
¥

TN I
BY ‘MR, UTZ:

for Humble

O Let me clarify where you propose to put this

in‘jefct;ion w!ell. Could you restate your provosal in that

réé;;feét? C
A Actually no location has been picked for it. This is

a matter

the ?tz‘mk

t!iat wve ‘would like to put it as close as possible to

bétte‘ry. Now, the question is still with the State

§
|
!
;
i
§
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Engineer and Health Department, whether this should be
injected into a dividing line of the o0il, where the oil

; ' 'fj exists, or where the oil doesn't exist, and in our conference
= ;ﬂ/ with the State Engineer he stated that he would rather see

where the oil didn't exist and this doesn't actually,-ihis

point of location is a matter we would like to work out best

with the State Engineer and Health bepartment. We have no

| S
=
E; preconceived ideas on this.
i - o :
s g;‘ Q You are referring to whether or not you are going to
. . = inject it in the 0il area, oil-productive area or =»-
iR .. a>
o 0 ~~ or outside the oil-productive area?
~ A Whether this would be in a possible area overlying

~o0il or in an area like the No. 19 where we find no show of
0il at ail.

Q You did haﬁe é‘footaqe or pfapcsal of 330 feet
from what, your lease line?

A Any of our lease lines, farmout lines.

Q So actually your propésal was to drill them
somewhere in the four two and a haif tracts in the 40-acre
lease?

A This would be riqht.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions? The

witness may be excused.
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would like to move the introduction of Exhibit No. 2.

or the Health Department. About all Mr. Eck has testified to

(Witness excused.)

MR. DURRETT: We have no further testimony. I

{Whereupon, Jomar's Exhibit
No. 2 was offered in
evidence.)
MR. GIRAND: We object to the introduction of
Exhibit 2. There has been no proof in here that the diagram

as set forth would actually work if put in operation. It's’

strictly an idea on the part of, I assume, the State Engineer

is what fhey have said. I don't think the exhibit is qualified
for introduction because there hasr't been any expert
testimony offeréd here to show that it is workable.

MR. DURRETT: I might state along those lines, Mr§
Examiner, that we sﬁbmit it is not necessary to present expért
mony to show that an exhibit is workable before it is
admissible into evidence. This exhibit} Mr. Eck has testified,

accurately portrays what Jomar Industries proposes to do with

are proposing to use in this application before the

Commission, and I submit that it is admissible into evidence.
MR. UTZ: In the event this proposal didn't work,.

what then? Do you propose to come in with another proposal?

MR. DURRETT: You mean as far as introducing it

i
;
4
i
1
i

o

pr—

A1 A o 4 i 4
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into evidence?
- MR. UTZ: No, as far as what you would propoéé to
,,,,,, — o try next in regard to disposal of your water. . -
MR. DURRETT: Well, I would think so. TIf this
3 i ) ~system%didn‘t work for any reas&n they are gbiﬁg‘to haéé té
. o ;i; figure out some other way to do it and come back to thé;
T f:"ﬁ ; s
= Lo - Commission and ask for authority! to do it.
EE MR. UTZ: The Examiner will admit Exhibit No. 2
= : ; o .
5o, a5 into evidence on the premise it is merely a proposal and
Do = 4 ~ , : o . . L
R = doesn't actually have to be proven as to whether it's a workable :
; P a’ - 7 :
P — proposal or not.
- & (Whereupon, Jomar's Exhibit
L & - No. 2 was admitted in
. ;o 3 evidence.)
e r , : ( ;
- S S 53 MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions of the:
27 .21 E'IS :
) , 2 88 witness?
: Zz ww
! x g z: o o
- = 2 2z Who is going to go next?
3 g oW MR. GIRAND: I suggest that the application be:
t w o9 ;
% z if dismissed on the grourds that theére hasn't been any evidénce
x 23 . ; o
o °7§ i ; . : LA . B R 5 ‘ :
o 5 gg‘ shown or brought before the Commission to show that the
£ 5% w
% §§ proposal will work and produce the effect that the application
o g ‘: : ] 4 R Lo
§ =d presents to this Commission they will accomplish, and without
- = O§
8 2=
o oo any proof that it will accomplish that, there is no point
* Z 3
2 g2 : ; .
zg 23 in the Commission granting any avplication to something ‘they
s S %2k ' ;
L : .
2 g8 don't know whether it will work or not.
i e
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MR. DURRETT: In oppqsition to that I would like to
state that if we don't have an{oppértunity to try we‘won’t
know if it will work or not. % v ;:

MR. GIRAND: If the Applicant will withdraw his
application for the purpose of%the%dfiliing of one production
well in the accompanying indubt%dh?Wéllgaﬁdffhen come back
to this Commission and advise t%e éommi;sion how they can
handle ﬁhis without cdntaminafi%géghy oiher'water and limit
for that purpose, why we will_withdraw.%

MR. DURRETT: The Appélica%nt will not limit its
application. If the Cbmmission%sée%:fié to put some limit
like that in the order, that's ?t tﬁe discretion of the
Commission. We will not limit %he ;uthérity. We have
requested authority to put injeétio% weils within 330 feet of
the lease line and that's what %ela?e séeking authority to do.
We have had testimony heré,that%M;.éEék§w0pld comply with any
reasonable requirements that thé $téte éngiﬁeer had and the
State Healith Department had on éhe ioCaéion of the wells,
the number of wells and where tﬁey %oul@ be and everything elssd

Now, to say, well, ﬁe%re éoiné\to limit this to one
well and then to get out in the?fieid and find that one well
will not take care of the jobijﬁst éausés Jomar to have an
unnecessary hearing with all of thefexpenses that are

attributable to it. So we submit that a hearing is not
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nécessary, another hearing ‘is| not necessary, and that .the

authority can be gran’éed at??j:his% hearingiif the Commission

Ll ke

deéesires to put “é'”lifﬁii:‘.“"Gh it s0 that we Have to have some kind

of an administrative procedire) we have no objection to that.

But we will not limit iour appl ication at this hearing to just

one well because that %just means we are g‘oi‘rfag to have to ¢oit1e
l;acki‘véry probably fo:éf‘ an ur‘;\;ﬁé :ea%ssar‘y ‘hear:.ng v‘irve will jus‘tt
put on the same testin%iony agail.;

MR. UTZ: If this “‘proﬁ‘osal d:.d not work as you
anticipate it will, tl%en“ it %"vlroul%’d be y%ur opinion that you
should come in with an%other ’propi’osal?

MR. DURRETT: Yes, that would be our opinion if this

H

" system doesn't work, t'f:{hen we ‘would be ?!facéd with having to ao

somei:hing elée with th:ie watéf and it would :be:' necessary to
come  back before the C;;omniséiorii to get:" the ‘aufhority to do ;%chat
MR. POR;I‘ER: What ‘was Ethe li;n‘itai:ié; that you" P
proposed? e | |
NR ~ GIRAND : To dfii] one well for production to
produce the oil and on%e well“:’fcr:" an in%ecti'onkwelil and see
what the ratio is betw%een the c‘ifsposal::of the water; of the:
production water, and ?the abii:litir of tﬁe induction well to
take it. This will gi;:ve a péttern of i:vhat they're gc;ing to
have to do.‘ I may havé"e to eﬁj'cin them from doing anv of it

as a land owner becausfe their agnerxation may take up the entire
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40 acres.
MR.

MR.

_it's anything to play

PORTER:

GIRAND:

You mean as a surface owner?
As a surface owner, and I don't think

around with here -in ‘a  Commission héaring

to have 128 wells on 40 acres.

and say, based on the testimony we havé had heréwtoéay, that
here you havé a blanket right to go out there and“drill
whatever number of injection wells you need to handle the
water that you are going to pull from six to four other wells.
Now, if it is a ratio of one to one, we are going
If it is two to one, why it's

going to jump a little bit more than that, be right up around

172.

MR. PORTER: Thank you.

MR. GIRAND: Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: The Examiner will overrule or deny the

request to dismiss this case. We'll continue with the hearing

and accept whatever testir . chat you have to offer.

MR. GIRAND: I would like to call Mr., Fair.

JOHN H. FAIR

2l1led as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was éxamined

CCA.L_L
and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. GIRAND:

Q Will you state your name and place of residence,
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partlcular case.

3
1

A John»H. Fair, and I reéide in Santa Fe, New Mexico;
Q By whom are you employéd’

A The New Mexico Department of Publlc Health'

Q0  How long have you beeﬁ?é pio 'ed'by them? -~ - - o
A - It will be three year$§this‘c0ming Novamber.

Q  What is your office wi;h that department?

A I'm the head of the Liguid Waste pivision.

0 ‘; tht does that diVisio? cover? |

A Generally the superviéion of the disposal of 1iqoia

waste, both industrial, domestié and so forth.
0 Are you acquainted w1th the application and the
proposed operatlon of the Jomar ' Industrles, Incorporated 1n;

Lea County, New Mexico?

A I took a look at thls*appllcatlon this morning and

that'sfpretty much the extent of my familiarity with this

i -

Q Then if they recelved any 1nfonnat10n from your
office, 1t was from someone other than you prior to this date’

A It would be probably from my immediate superlor, |
John wiibht.r

0 Have you and your imm;diate superior discussed this
application to any point?

A Yes, we have.
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) When did vou do that°

A Let s see, it would be, we discussed it briefly

H
(i

abotut éhreeiﬁays ago andfthenila;t night., Two or three days

b

0 In;conneCtion with this operation did you or any

of ?ouf deﬁgftment go down and take samples of any of the

e i 4

waters thatVWere being 1njected ¥rom wells now being produced

by the Wlndélll 0il- Company’

A Yeé, we did. We have a -~ now this is, isn't an

off1c131 form, it's a note whlch:is attached to a letter to
%,

'Joseph ‘0. Walton of the Wlndm111 0il Company and I

Jo—

ecognlze atéleast the note, the writing on the bottom as the

wrltlng of Mr. John Wright.,

Q Does that note proposé to show the character of the

water that ;S being 1n3ected back into the Ogallala

forhatioh?é i
| i
A In my opinion ‘it would.

Q If that water that was analyzed was injected 1nto

uncontamlnated areas of the Oga%lala formation, what would
be ‘the effect on that area in whlch it was injected?
E
A Wéll, of course, it would be contingent upon the

guantity thﬁt was injected, but?in the immediate area just

glancing over this analysis, it]doesn't appear to be too bad

3
3

: . o . . . .
~of water from the point of view! of inorganic constituents, it

H
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‘isn't really good, but it isn't really too bad.

Q You have never seen any of the water yourself?
A I sure haven't, unless that's it.
Q Just for the purpose of this examination, assuming

that I'm going to establish that this is water taken from

water produced from the Windmill Oil Company, well, based

;sblely on looks and smell, would you state that that would

‘have any effect on the potability of water were it inducted

into a fresh reservoir?

A Well, in large quantities I don't believe it would,

.I would request that there be a little further treatment to
remove possibly some of the odor. There's a‘little bit of an
bil odor in it. I don't know whether or not this water was,
ﬁell, I just don't know anything.

Q Assuming that it is that type of watef?

A  Assuming that it is, that all of the water is of this
nature. it Qould require a little further treatment ;f some
sort.

0 Basing your opinion on the report that you have on th
notation in front of you and the observation you made from the
jar that you have just smelled and looked at, I will ask you
if that water wouldn't be better disposed of on top of the
surface rather than inducted into a fresh water reservoir?

A Well, again, I would have to gualify any opinion

1)
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I might have by basing it upon the quantity. I understand the

water in that part of the country is quite a precious commodity
ggV Aand there are cases where even any of us would drlnk that water| -
"f’“”“;'éfiwv‘”'MAmumif the situation SO0 warranted it, but in large quantities ang

e ; by large quantitjes I would say gquantities large enough to

affect the aquifer below what is known as the drinking water

standards or would ‘affect the aqulfer to the point’ where some-

3
-
o
>
=

[}

‘fﬁ ' " one would say just sniff this amount of water and wouldn't want
. S to drink it, why that's somethlng again.
l; é;? 0 Well, you have been in the hearing room aill during
- E | these proc‘eedings,- have you not?
ij A Yes,
e Q You have heard all the detailed testimony of what

they propose to do. Based on the vagueness of what they are

b 28 confronted with and taklng into consideration the fact that
: § ‘V,g,
S %Eéz you are a representative of the State, to safeguarg the fresh
Dok el L .
,é gggg waters and ¢5 place Lhe disposal of waste water, do you think
S 33 .

it proper at this time to enter an order allowing pecple to

discharge unknown quantities of that into a fresh vater

. STATEMENTS, EXPERY TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

24346918 ALBUQUER
256.1204 @ ALBUQUE

reserVOir?

&

A Well, again, as I say, why if it is based on your

statement "unknown quantities", why perhaps it ought to he

®.P.0. BOX. 1092 @ PHON
NAL BANK EAST ® PHONE

looked into a little further.

¢] I'll ask you this then, do you know of the known
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quantities that they will have to place back into the aquifer
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here? . :
A I personally don't, no. I
— Q Does your office have any record as to the amount? i §
T s A To my knowledge, no, but I'm not that familiar with S §
P B some of the figures that have gone back and forth between the I
o State Engineer's office and our office. ‘
‘ Sy - o
PR N 0 I'11 ask you, as a matter of fact, water of that R
L a> : o L !
= [ as character that’s in the jar there, can yvou give any estimate, f
' S %E : , ‘. : {
o > now I don't have any idea what your answer might be, can you f
N = give any estimate as to what would be the influence of that 3
I = water in the aquifer, how far it would reach out, to what : : P
(2] : r
& extent it would contaminate? , P
£ - : b
LR ¥ : ¥ ‘
ot 8 A Well, the nature of that aquifer might be extremely :
> '
b S ;
; S _s complex. :
ot :n 55 \
. - ;
‘ : gg Q Wait a minute, the State Engineer's office is supposegd :
& 4% Lo
x > . . ¥
e Eoag to know 4ll about that formation down there. They have P
: : o |
_ b s g2 " testified about it Tor years. ilave you discuesed the matter : RN
b > pu | N . N o -
b v 83 : e
E %5 : he , P
£ 3 with them at all? S
§ 3 e
] £ g3 ‘
1 5 93 A I sure haven't. o
-~ o~ N = 3
- b g 2% Q Go ahead with your answer. :
5 T o . :
z %3 A Let's see, what was the original question? o
- o : i
s aZ { .
S ;3 . . . .e
s & 22 Q How much influence that little jug of water would '
i 58 -
' g 25 have, what would it influence from the standpoint of water by : : ;%
g 3s volume? ;
A | i
[T ' ;
e | !




e

Eol
H
t
3

2]

B2

|5 BN

e

*
S

Y

-meler i

dearnley

STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS,

1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P.O, BOX 1092 @ PHONE 2436691 » ALBUQUERQUE,.NEW MEXICO:87101
1490 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 2561294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

é
£

i
g

5 PAGE 39 ?

i

A We]fl, just

Specifically this little jug, Ifdoﬁ't

know anythlng it would have any influence.

I

i

- b j
Q Caﬁ you estl ite a barrel, two barrels, acre foot?

A Well the measure of a person's objection to water

from an aesthetlc p01nt

almost 1mpossxble to ‘m

i

|
7
|
up a glass of wvater and!they sniff it and this peraméterils
.
!

i,
1%
1A

of view from, you might say they ple

sure, nhow from a bacterlologlcal point
l

of view, thls water wcu%d be perfectly safe. Now eééniih my
i ‘ C

i
i ;

own hone when somebod1 has goofed up on the chlorinétidnél

; i I
draw a glass of water and I sure don't want to drlnk it, ‘but I

i

do because I know from‘d bacteriologlcal point of vﬁew:rt's

i
: . o |
safe 1o drink. I belléve all of us have experienCea that.

Q And you thlnk the gas and 0il in there would just

add to its palatablllt for anyone wanting it for household

2
use? :

A That would

y
J ;.
| s
! i

vend upon the individual. I know of

H

d

: B _
people, I don't suppos% they would be offended by éhefoaor of

i
this.

" something slmllar to &
|
0 Do you knowgqhether or not if that water|is injected
: P
at any great force, w Ather or not it will bring about ‘emulsi-

A
N
!

fication of water andipil in place? |

A Yes. This

We feel that there sh

sufficient?to create

t ! !
is probably the crux of our problem here.
Luld not be any injection wiﬂh a force

. . e
n emulsion because in an aguifer’ of the

]
|
i
a
|
b
r
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
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U

W

S

}

|
1
i
type of thls Ogalla a,fas I understa‘? it, the degreé
J

quality mlght depend’on a stratlflca‘;on effect here,

{

vou cerialnlg dlsturbed the

i f‘
this particular casgi

e

of water

and in

inner

. a'f", .
facies betweén the Alff%fent strata oﬁ water, or whatqver you

4

ooy ? |
have, vou could cer%alnly create a problem.

]

' . 3
0] Dlrectlng Léuésattentlon to! Appllcant s Exh

%

the helght of the pegceotlon tankfldenLlfled "steel t

from the2p01nt oﬁ-

,é &
A : g
e meth |
0 ; é it would determlne the force of the
recharge of the volug‘ oféwater géing?QaCk - %
L Yés} the s%a§i¢%level of the?%ﬁter level in Qere
would determiﬁe - ‘2 1 :2 %
Q And’based ; tﬁa& difference in there, it could be
s 1 : 2 i
: ; Loiy 4 |
considerable Eorce, chld&t not? d %
L 0
A Oh, I wouldn it ?éy considerab%e from the poin g of
. ol b
view, : ' et

¥
£
T
i
i

1

lblt No. 4,

agk"

yéu
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‘ '
3 : ; ; 1
would only have about(four nounds ner sohare inch force}
. . - 1 i . : \ :g
which really, in my ; Q »—~. : i% ;
' : ! o i
: iy i
Q Would bring L‘out emu151f1cat Lon? i
|
A T don"t beli é so. | !
n ‘ i
Q Have gou eve % ‘ade a test on th%at‘>
: . ‘ i i
A Well, I have‘worked in materlals simi th%s
{ i ; : . §
and emulglflcatlon is u§ually brought abo violent

| .

¥

i

(
i
i
ut py more a
S
i
i
1
(
!
|
i
i

Y

i
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e I - : i H
LA H 1: & i a

I

P

agitation or somethfnq,lyou see. It appearsvln éhls

particular case, deeendfﬁq oh the cap”b liéyfof thlS strata

g : H
b I3

to absorb the water, it would be an extreme 1i ne?fléw;}MOfefor

;., j ab
o f‘::.‘ P
5§, in my opinion it wouldn’t be a vfolentit be

v

of ﬁjx1ng

it
i

and ‘agitation.

0 I will ask yoéfthi%, if it developed that the/water

produced by the Appllcant here in thelr 6@ wells reached a

ratlo of two barrels oféwater to each$barrel of 011 or flve
D :

barrels of water to eachibarrel of oil' and that water had ‘to

be dlscharqed into the aau1fer, the Ogallala formatlon,zdo you

x‘

thlnk that that would help or be of any;benéf to that
reservoir to dump that much water in there’%

A Well, T don t know what you mean by that much‘

Q Well, they ve got an appllcatlon 1n here to, and ‘has

already been approveo for 64 wells, unllmlted productloh

A Are you ba51ng 1t-upon theueffect onlthe totwl
aquéfer? ' ;; ‘ | ; | ?

0 That's right. x - o

A I would haveftofh%ve some é%taitogangéer'téaé

0 But in the immediate area iékhoulé haQe a haékéd
effect, wouldn't it? | o b

A Yes, it would. EIf vou mixéééﬁwo Qaters, why%mbst

assuredly there is’ going to be somethiﬁd -
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| ﬁR. GIRAND: I believe that's all we have from this
| witness.
- e o ) MR. UTZ: Any questions of the witness?
B " MR. DURRETT: I have a guestion or two.-
REER R B , | CROSS EXAMINATION
RN N BY MR. DURRETT:
kesin B
g ’ h; Q Mr. Fair, are you familiar with the quality or the
, . - :
F - gg quantity of water that is presently being disposed of in
'
s 2; Section 30; Township 18 South, Range 38 East, Lea County?
. ;5 A No, I'm sure not. Is this from any specific
- = ;
. g oy . e .
- 2 operator or just a total picture?
’ :: | H
L .
» f% i Q I am speaking of the water that is being produced
: 2 | .
' 5 . fro@ the water wells that are north, immediately north of the
% v sl acreage.
g : i | .
; . ¥ i i A T sure don't. I am not familiar with that at all.
i §§ Q Were you familiar or are you familiar with the fact
. ] : ks 3}{'35‘: < i U . . i - . g N B B “ -
- ;; tg gg‘ tha? there are quantities of water being produced north of
| g 83 | |
. R here?
§ bty E §§ B ‘
5 23 A Yes., I know there is water being produced and I am
) Ed §§ generally !familiar with the fact that in most oil well
i .
v &5 :
; 2= . : . . .
;é Xy operations you do produce water that coexists with the oil,
P E B ;
18 %3 :
oy ia o H - . .
P8 ug 0 ‘Are you familiar with the fact that there's water
£ o8
LS ae :
§§ if being produced from the Ogallala formation?
o I3 22
-1 ;
[ ¥ g8 A 'Oh, most assuredly. There's a lot of water being
cre % ‘ §
e
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produced; the entire-eastern-half of the-states-
Q I am speaking of, now, of immediately north of the
proéerty which is the subject of this application.
P A ' Yes. John Wright mentioned that water was being
. & - ‘- - e e
prodﬁced,?as I recall.
9 ' Did you know that some of that water is being

i

disposed of back into ‘the Ogallala formation?

b

‘A "I am not familiar with any specific cases, no,

;
H

andkﬁ canat say for sure that it is, no.
éQ ‘Do you know whether or not any water is being
disp;sed.bf in open pits in that area?
iA %Again, I'm not sure. I havén't been down there, ana

in o&der to answer that I would have to say that I have been

theré and'I have actually looked and seen it.

.
H

§Q ,?Has anyoneiconsulted with your office concerning the
effeét on%the fresh water in the Ogallala formation from
disp@sal ﬁxom these wgl;s} I am talking about to the nortﬁ?

%A iNo, not me specifically, perhaps with Mr. Wriéht, bud
I ha@en'tibeen contacted specifically.

%Q jAnd to your knowledge, no one in your office has
been%cont%cted?
?A '‘Again, I can't answer this because I don't know

whetﬁer oﬁ not John Wright was contacted for sure.

0 Put vou have never heard of it?

W
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i try to find, you know, just determine%whether or not it's just

A Well, yoh hear of things ané yodihave to sometimes

somehody talking or whether something%actuélly happened.

0 But you haven't made any suéh de%efminatiOn?
A No; in my case, no.
0 From the State Health Depafément!s‘innt of view now,

1

‘as a representative of the Stéte Healéh Deﬁaftment, would you
%rather have the water thét we have taﬁked &bout“éroducing in
%this application disposed of in pits Jr wo&ld you rather have
%it disposed of under the system that‘s%proﬁosediby the
%Applicant? |
| A As in answer to this other gghtlehan's gquestion, in
}my mind it would depend upon the quant?ty of water. If it's
%just a small amount of water, why jﬁé?%my own oéihion, I feel
%that perhaps pits would bhe sufficient.? If it is a small
Eamount of watexr that could be consideréd to be just waste
yater from any general operation, bhunt if it's o large guantity
well, that's something else. I don't inow,%l'd have to have
Some figures, vou know, in order to reélly come up with an
Enswer to something like thig,

0 Do vou feel that the proposeé injection system
Ehat has keen presented here today wili create an emulsion
under this gravity flow?

A I don't believe so, if it's done carefully. By




EXPERT TESTIMONY,

DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONs

HEARINGS, STATEMENTS,

SPECIALIZING INs DEPOSITIONS,

{QUE, NEW MEXICO 8710}

£691 © ALBUQUE!
1294 @ ALBUQU

3

p.0. BOX 1092 @ PHONE 24
AL BANK EAST @ PHONE 256

1120 SIMMS-BLDG. ®

NEW MEXICO 87108

ERQUE,

1400 FIRST NATION

emulsion, why You have to reallze that, well,

you can have
c

i

. . ; i £ e i-: N
even different emulslons, vou can fhave an emulsion which |

consists of 2 very small aﬂount

™

o 2pi t’roleuin product and a

large quantlty of water anﬁ theﬁ you can qrade all the way

down to things that are guite 27

if the b551s

i

-“',

B t dlfferent.

for this 1is the economic gecove?v of oil, I rea]ly aon' t I feel

that there 's going to be too m&c petrole

i products in that

S—. .‘.,

water, because if there i's, they're g01nq ' to ‘have to abandon

it, they'll g0 proke is what it

Q Let me speak to you 3

ey ey,

B

meunts tb.

i

5 < :
) kS

", . - : S R S .ot
st*a mlnute about contaminatlon¢

Am 1 correct now that from the-State Health Departmént'?‘pointﬁﬁ

i

of view there would be. 1ess llkélihood of contamlnatlng the

-
water that is going to be produéed nc1denta1 to the

prodhction of oil if yot use ‘a €

:; sed system, nd 1 mm talklng

about contamlnatlon from the: airé than there would be, there s
less 1ikelihbod under the clo%ed.syvtemfthan there would be
awnder open pit disposal. 3 % % . | :
A This is trué. In?fa?é, this%isijugt dd%ﬁoﬁ sense ;
that it's true. - -
Q Would that affect !éu§ epini%n on whetéer ér not it

would be better to dlspose of tne water‘dr place}itfin pitsy.

or would it not?
A Actually, in my mind’

view of us: bacterioloqical*bf

_______———;——’_,———»

1

contamination from the point ‘of

. . i (s o
air or gomethling;, why isn't
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L ] ) 3 . . :
near the problem perhaps that a taste or an odor problen'ils,
o R and this water could be perfectly safe from a bacteriological »
5 _ ; : o f
R e e . . S . . H 2 i PE g ;
‘ _ | point of view, in fact; I-coiuld probably drink 1t;rlght‘how i
e and it wouldn't bother me, but someone whc has a sensitive f P
: stomach or sensitive nose, why she just wouldn't go down,: : !
£ - e . { S i
H Fomnsd ? ; : Pk . . . [ C i H
: @2 and that's all there is to it. I think perhaps this business !
: i | Soster 3 : s : F ;
L R e e ; , : . foiid
S o : of bacteriological contamination has been blown a little bit :
Py : ; L :
- e i } SR i
as out of proportion in my opinion, compared to the:fact that
- = . ' o .
v cg L . . s .
2 it's an aesthetic consideration.
' —E. YN V » . . i i f
= — Q So:you don't feel contamination is a real serious
[ -] : : : ; -
= problem, is that correct?
e - “ . ' ‘
} 5 3 s A I1'11 qualify that, bacterial. H
e 8 0 I mean by air. :
Y .~ S T S
: B S g A No, I don't. Gee whiz, there's all kinds of open g
. - 2 B8 : : f :
- < 5 : . o . i “ i ¢
:gﬁg reservoirs in the State. We had a hassle in northern New :
¥ = . : : : . b
7 . é‘fg: S . . . ; ; i i i :
- Lo §f§; Mexico about one you might recall, the Pigeéon ihcidenti.ithat | | . . o
IS ' : O i - T
: 55 . ; P § ; oo '
: 28 was an o ir, but it, in my mi is a taste ai
i W &K y open reservoir, but it, in my mind, is a taste and
X DD ¢ ‘
Vi Ww o9 ! . oo
' w23 . ; } o ‘
gfmg odor problem, especially odor. These doggone things ‘here, T
t 534 s R R ; |
! o 5033 some of them, you know, you might have-a little bit of ‘a < ;
| S 3 f P :
T owy ; : I ' ‘
s 22 petroleum product and you chlorinate the water iand therxe's
o 2 o : < )
;85 . . : ii ] ;
Z 23 sort of a, well, they terd to support. each othexr as far as ;
8 ) o
G @z s ;
(o] -‘( . » ‘ . - ; ;' i -
= § 33 odors are concerned, it can come up with something that isn't
i y d
g 3% too good.
g Zk MR. PORTER: We mentioned the word emulsion. This
a 29 ; :
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would bhe a mixturé‘of?the watef and oil as oﬁposed to
: : ; s‘ s é.“ . o
separation, which you would ordinarily expect to find?

..... - At

THE WITN%SSQ- T heliéve that's essentially qgood
enough. It is a mixt&fe, techéiéally is a colloid.

MR, PORﬁ'::R: %’Célloida%l ‘suspension?

THE WITNESS:% Yes. it‘s essentially a mixture that
won't settle out, 3t w;n't strét{fy ordinarily because of the
different density %f t%erwateréand'oil, there is a stratifi-
cation but if you haveiaﬁy emuésions the doggone thingswon't
settle out. ‘ |

o {By Mr. ﬁurr?tg) Leﬁ ite ask you one or two more
questidns here. I%don?tiinteni this question to be ans&ered
specifically in bairel? Becausé it's a difficult question.
When you talk abodé if%it is a gmallfquantity, you don't
mind it going iﬁtoéan épen pité and if it's a large guantity
YOﬁ"woﬁld”like"tblﬁéie%ituéb'héaér ground. Give me an idea
what you are thinking éboht. |

A Well, thére'g many ca;es where, well, let me put it

this way, I am on é‘li?tlé bit iﬁfamiliar ground, but in

drilling operations, what do th%y do with their process water,

there isn't a tremendous amount! of water involved there, is

.there, I don't believe; is theré, and they don't inject it?

Of course, if you hit a tremendbus flood of water which would

make the problem one of conservation, why it's an entirely

1

ke e

i BAFORS w2 i

e e e

SR

e o
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‘different situation.

Q You mean conservation of water?
A Conservation of water.
0  Well, from your position with the State Health

Deﬁartment, you've heard'the testimony here today concerning
the other case, that there is an application that has been
’appiovedito drill 64 wells on this lease?
A Yes.
0 Is it your position that the State-Health Departmént
would have no objection to Jomar's drilling the wells and
“ disposing of produced water in surface pits?

% A Rgain, it would be conéingent upon qguantity, ana‘I
"don't have any figures or anything to determine just how
muchéwatef there will be. And then, of course, that's a
littie bit outside our realm. Actually the State Engineer's
Voffiée is more concerned with the quantity. We are concerned

jwith?the Quality and they're pretty well concerned with the

P

quantity.

e

?Q ’Well, then, you don't know whether you would have
any objection to it or not?

A -from a quantitative point of view, I don't know.
As you are probably aware, a lot of this water picture, you
know, is in a state of flux, you might say, we're now a

constituent agency in water matters with the New Mexico Water

b i
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Ehis Commission and from the

ﬁéaltﬁgoepdrtment and 6thers.

;6htroivBoafE?

thave,

MR. GIRranp.,

State Ehgiﬁéer's office,

It's a situation Where we woulq

Again, 1 g not absclutely Sure,

Ahdther agencyi

MR, DURRETT: I believe that!

s dli the'questions

L f. :
May 1 agk one more question?

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

the staﬁdard hacteriologidél tests jg
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higher. L i
0 The thing I'm gettihq<ét-is as! far ‘b the exnosure
: . - s : H & . Hoialege
to the air and using the surface.pit forievapcration, Tnis
‘ i i
water would be no more danqerous than ra% waté&%
A I don't believe so, no. E gw
| | oo
0 Unless there was intervening cause?
A Yes, this is correct.

MR. GIRAND: No further questions.

MK. UTZ: Are there other questiéns?%

H

MR. DURRETT: Unless Mr. Girand 1s goﬁng to

astablish that that water came' out of the Wlndmlﬂl Oll
i :

b H
Company's well, I'll be forced to make a mdtion* Hat ﬁt be

stricken from the record, all testlmony concerang that water

¥

in that bottle.

MR. GIRAND: Before you pass on |this ?Jectlon, 1
PPN .
might ¢all the‘CommiSSibn'S”éEféﬁfibn tha& Iai predlcate

o Q-v:‘, [ ¢ Ina—

5

water. I

though on an assumption that that was thatltypexo
will now prove that that is. Mr. Joe Walton.

xcuéé thei

¢

MR. UTZ: I don‘t believe I have

JP———— Wﬁo.n—--v«

f
L
present witness yet, Mr. Girand. Were there any%ther

questions of the witness? ; l

MR. DURRETT: ©No, I have no further aue tlons.

t
i

RECROSS EXAMINATION §

BY MR. UTZ:

e ey B 1




. pace DL
. 0 Mr. Fair, is it your uncderstanding that this water
- o came out from the Ogallala formation in this vicinity of the
0il production?
B S . o7 ----A- Yes, this gentleman said that it was, was it the
P s - | Joe Walton --
i ey -
: . MR. GIRAND: Windmill 0il Company.
b A Windmill 0il, which is the Joe Walton.
= | o
- - = Q In your opinion, is this- water at this pc}iht any
= , : : , i
— worse for human consumption than it is in its preéesent
P o »
= condition in the reservoir?
o . ;
: ad e ‘ .
¢ . — A I have no idea. Well, -let me think a minute. I
2 don't believe this would be a lot different ‘than its
i F
S E . X ) B . - ‘Y
P z condition in the Ogallala, is that what you are getting at?
S 5} : ;
i s . " Q Yes, sir.
} 3 gt A I don't believe it would be any different really.
- £ > %% - :
T Z o9 , , : _ G
R z gg Q Do you know, to your knowledge, whether or not water
L o s ¥ @ 2z
S & gé is being used for human consumption or domestic -useé’in-the
. oo [y yu i
E ¥ 5 33 : ‘
‘ g 39 immediate vicinity of this o0il produdtion?
I e
B 53 S
vaes < 33 A I don't know about the immediate vicinity, no.
g %é I know that the Ogallala is used extensively but I don't know
g 8% about in the immediate area.
. g G Q Then to be specific, would you say that the water
8§ o3
L 4 .
= O : .
? : 8k in this area would be any worse for ‘human consumption after
i z 4 )
, renn g gb-, )
: E injection of this water than it is at the present time?
u 28

7
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A I will have togquaii?y tha't, if there was a very
careful stratification'of‘the,%ater and you went down and A
obtained the lens of’theiwater; that by careful testing was
good, why I can't see’whére it would be any worse. That's
the case even if a'lake,:you één get certain ‘'layers of a lake
that are a lot higher qﬁéiitylhaﬁer than others in ﬁhe samé
lake for different uses{ |

MR. UTZ: Arejtherefany'other questions of the
witness? |

MR. GIRAND: You have brought up one.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. GIRAND:

0 You have been in Hobbs, have you not?

A I have never been in the fair city of Hobbs.

0 Have you been in Léa éouhty?

A I might have?joggea across a cornerxr of it,

0 MNever have drank a%y of ocur water out ofithat basin?
A I sure haven't. |

MR. GIRAND: We submit he is not qualified to
testify to that type of water.
‘MR. UTZ: The witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. UTZ: You may proceed, Mr, Girand.
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S

o Are:you corheéteé wn:h the Windmill 01l company ©of

§ ! eacé 53
3 : called as al witness: havs
; RN
B w— examined aﬁd testified %sjfobloﬂsg
% . é lf A I
: D;RE_‘c_r‘%EXpimﬁm%rIéN
: By MR. GLRAND! -
Q- Will you staté iyo‘ujr name?
Do b f 2N i : o
: — a  Joe Waltom: | ’
5 e .E—’- o ; ‘ 4 ] P
: 25 o | Where ao you 1ive’ Mr. Wwalton? . -
: 3 . ; i i Do N
I ' ) SR [
3 - = A  HobbS: New Mexico.
== ‘ :
Sommusn
o
a>
-

recent fame? ' R

v
: ‘ 2 o . i
3 . £ A | Yes,|siT: C
¥ | S N IR R
~ z : . i i od \
3 : 3 Q Whati is the Wanmxllwoll companyr what does 1t do?
z ; b 1 '
= - > 5 A Welll there's al question as to whether it drills
3 & o ‘ £ 3 [ . ‘
i 2 O i LN S . .
& o y % water wells and produdes?oxl oy drills oil wells and produces
s = : ki £ : [ :
1 : H
e E f: ﬂ . v H
B2 water.: SN
o : oo
- = 32 S Y 1. o :
; ) T o e Lot % 2 e ot Y e :
- % 53 Q But'tnau»;s;ba§1qa;ly the pusiness you are in?
i 33 : : : : :
Bodz : ; C
. S e A Yes. I
8 2§ :
o = 3% g
5 2R Liothex?
£ 8%
Py i
ul -
hind x i i
v 5 i i B -
Zz P aiad Lo © : ;
] welﬁs are you operating and where arc they
5 : :
e o
" w
(<]
z , ;
) z rating 34 wells, 15 of them jrmmediately north
2 RN
[*] i H 3 Ll : s Cx
w )sedioperatlon and the rest of them 1in this
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Northeast Quarter of Section 30. To be more specific, the

South 'Half of the Northeast Quarter of Section 30.

o] Myr. Walton, I hand you here a jug that contains

some fluid in there and ask iyou, can you identify that jug?

A Ye,%, sir, I drew that from my water leg last night
at 6:15.
Q- 'Whjger'e is the water leg located in relation to what

wells, what §properties you are producing from?
A It is located and o0il production from what I term
as the 'Grimges lease immediately north of the Jomar proposed

operation. .

0 Is that another Humble farmout?
A fes, sir.
Q And ‘this was the actual water that you took from

your Waterf; leg?
a xef', sir.

NR dI;RAND: At this time we would like to intréduce

a jug, notﬁ qu:’ite a full p’int of water, but right in the érea.
A I ‘might say tha;t that water had gone through a gun

bafrel before it came out of the water leg and supposedly
purifies it as well as it can but, not purifies it, bhut
separates§ the oil and the water as much as it can be prior to

putting it into the production tank, the storage tank.

Q . Now, directing your attention to Applicant's




| -:
‘ i i
| | |
~ i | | PaE gy :
s C « ‘ Exhlblt NG, 13‘—~
- U‘I‘Z' Do you want to call this Exhibit No. 12
I {
. i i
— MR.?GIRAND: That will be Protestant s Exhibit NQ-’l.
N . e : } j (Whereupon, Protestant’s
S S s . | : j Exhlblt No. 1 was marked |
E i i for identification.) ;
;o L : ’ :
i i : i ] B s B il i ; 2 E
S ¢ Q (By Mr. Girand) 'Dlrectlng vour attentlon to
y . i_ ‘Applicant’s Exhlblt 1. can you 1ocate the dlfferent ownershlps
3 . as o0 : ! -
: ’éé ;immédi‘ tely north of the Grlmes property that's covered by the
1 £ .‘;
: : ; AP T ) :
. i:: HumPle pgrmls. : . j
oy = N T . . . i
= . A There i35 none north of my Grimes opération covered
- = N e o ’
= by lthe Humble lease. That is under the Geddie farmout, |
‘ g ! f ; : .l o C i
. 8 Q | Are there residences located in that immediate area?
: z i i . : i
B - S i } : ] . o :
= 3 A . Yes, sir. ;
- i ;-‘ : ;, :
i § s8i Q : Can you 1dent1fy those by the lot fniumbers as 1s
. B 4 5% ’ :
. K 5 oo H
S > 22 shown by the exhibit? i
$ & %% ! ; : f
. o L QZ A Yes;isir. The West Half of the Northeast Quar ée’
¥ ' g §§ has been subalv1ded into what is known asBen51ngTractsw The
Gy w oOC ; :
4 23 i - . . i
1 ‘ z 2‘3’ fijrst house in that is in the Southwest corner and is owne'd
. x o2 : ) i
- £ 33 by Floyd Avers, ;
g wu 1 ‘ ‘ ;
£ 22 o that is | ~
< Z: "0 What is the number of that tract? !
: g e o
g =5 A That is Tract 33. *‘
2 ! - ‘
e 4 : . ; . i
- u 3; Q From where do they get their water for domestic
3 :,5 : ! j
o 3: | b > 1
Z oz puxposes:?
— H ! ; i
' 3 3¢ : T J
S ss A They get it on state land-- : i
6 -~ . :




— ) PAGE 56 C
0] If you know - -
A ~- about 600 febt Southwest of thelr house. That'?si
- e . in the Northeast Quarter of the Southwest Quarter of’ Sectlon 30
. o Have vou ever had_ occa51on to see the character of £
. n : the water éhey were able to p'rodtice from abjove therr‘ tract o;f.‘ 5
e land? ’
. B S E
: — : A Yes, I'm produc1ng 011 from two wells rlqht now that
a>
” " -— : i
L e an they drllled in" an attempt to get fresh water.
] a
— as Q0 l?roceed. What other tracts"do you identi't x.y there and .
pd who lives|on them?
- a> B : : :
‘ - A Thevre's another tract,g another Tract 30, 1s owned by ;
£ A. J. Sanders and his wife, They have drllled two wells there :
w
. >
- & in an attempt to get fresh water* one well was abandoned, the
¥ : v
° S y u_;’. - _,‘,__; i ‘r z1.i . H
§ S8 other wel L* they drllled and is Stlll contam1na ted and undri hx: A
[ g4 B~ ) : H
. $ S92 | : o
, . ; gs able and: t:hey spent over $800 00 puttlng 1n a fllter system ;
. s %%
RN B _z_ = B
- “’ § £z trying to fllter out fhe 0il from the water and itiis still (| {
$’§§ """" . £ bl : : f SR i L I S
f__ s g uw undrlnkable for household purpores. ‘ I A
i -~ w88 «
v o o
| g 3% Q ‘Any' Sthers?
23 :
& : :
- 5 g% A I am producmg oil from awell I'drilled about ten
B wuw ‘ :
.zl ZZ
< 2% feet north of the last hole they drll]ed
— x. o °
; 85 i, .
& -8 0 Do you identify any other re51dent located in
£ 8% ~' - :
s T3 !
~ B 22 that area?
£ 58
o r
£ a2 A The Lehman Pract Number 30, they have recently bu:l.lt
~ 3 %% :
2 28 . A
8 g8 a brick house there. They drllled two wells on Section 36 -
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MR.
A

' producing oil

Garcia. He also
t&R -

A

interest in it.

Q

108

NEW MEXICO8

A

Garcia.

g e

JUQUERGUE

BANKEAST:® PHONE. 2561 294 & ALBUS

exhibit, when I

producing their

trailer house.

Northeast corner of that tract and are now producing their
N house water from there.
:i\sz—)
.- L.
§§; Q My. Walton, 1in connection with the Windmill 0il
E
28 Ccompany's operation, daia you drill with the consent of the

UTZ:
Tract 36.
£yrom those wells.
about 600 feet north in Tract 28 and
there to their homne.

put is in the southwest corner of tﬁe gouthwest Quarter,
southwest of the Northeast, owned by a man by the name 6%

goes north and pipeé‘watér down to hisﬁhouse,x
UTZ:
About 650 feet.

I do not oroduce any oil from

(By Mr.

to the Garcia tract.

it is the two and a half-acre tract due east!of
when I first started operating down there,

faces east on the little street there that is shown oﬁ the

house water fyom a well at

It turned into oil.

You mean Tract 367
They got oil in both wells and I am‘how
rhey have -had to d0 up in,

pipe fresh water £rom

The next tract is not in the subdivision

How far north?

The next place is the B—r—y;é4n,

that tract although I have an

gstate where it {s located in regard

-

Girand)

their hous$

started operating down there théy were
the rear of their

They then moved to the

///

21
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State Engineer: snduction wells to: return to the reservoir

_the surplus water that you prodhced along with your oil?

1
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A Yes, sir. I have made dpplication from the State
ngineer for three such wells andégot it approVed by the
Health Department. OneAis on theiBeil”iihét, ‘from which I
have five submexrsible puﬁps, and I have a gunfbarrel and‘watgr
leg on it and the water prodﬁcedéthere {s reasonably |
negliqiblé;

‘¥R. UTZ: Is that the f‘sen ract 357
A Yes.
0 (By ﬁr. Girand) Woul& it have the ‘similar
characteristics from the standbéint of odor as your eXhibit,
protestant's 17 i

A Yes, it would. i1 have another iniection well oni the

Bensing Tract which is Tract 34. in that injection well T am

using that for the Ayers produdtion, the Behsinq productién,

[

1

and the Sanders production. The water prodhced from thos

o WA

three leases is reasonably neqiigible. Itvall depeﬁds on

JE -

how much 0il, how much water’ybu want to produce with your

oil. 1 could lower my wells py four jnches and produce f£ive

. . : L |
or six times as much water as I am producing now. :

¢} Would you produce more oil in doing sO?

A Yes, SiY.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Walton. excuse me just a minute,
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could you give me the locatipns of those other two wells?

You said one is on the Bell Tract. You are talking about your

injection wells?

A Yes, that is the injection well, and I believe it is
marked here on Exhibit 1 of the Applicant as Well 6.
MR. PORTER: Just give me the tract.

A That's Tract 35. I might say that my three

‘injection wells are as good an 0il wells as I got.

Q (By Mr. Girand) Now, you have identified two of
them. MNow, where is your third injection well?

A Over on Grimes. I thought I had identified it.

- It is just south of Tract 34 --

*MR. PORTER: You have one on the Grimes lease?
A Yes.

MR. PORTER: South of Tract 34?
A Yes, south of Tract 34.
Q (hy Mr. Girand) Are those three injection wells

capable of disposing of all the water you have now from

production?
A On Bell and Bensing it is, on Grimes it is not.
9) Have you made any checks as to the water-oil

ratio of your production?
A Yes, sir, I'm making about five percent water on the

Grimes lease. On the Bensing lease I have made no accurate
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%uess, I: have ]ust renorted to

I «

felllng élpellne’01l whlch is

s s

ghehizrwas Just add ng another*

ahd I saéd t'% pe cént and the‘s%m %
é : |

%Q ; I Wﬁll ask you 1f the éppl{

inquiry éf yé; i% régardfto jéur §

aperatioéal éethodsé §

¥
H

A

Yeé, s:.r they have.

I3

>

Yes, sir.h

QO

Yeg, sir.

gl i 3 :
‘Did you go over your

5> 0

ﬁi‘hp1 i n%:

R o NS & g,, SRS £ p4

P ;
pump 3ack + the wells on which

;wells on
’; . I
. Q|
| {

i
1

A | Yes.

We went down and cleaned,

o+

‘ g ‘
I SSUU | NS S

‘o

~Ha§e ybu.éold Ehém?hbwtyou

) Yeé} sir,’I beiieve'I
they're ﬁ51ng here, whlch shows

;. 3
my ‘gathefing svstem,

whidh I' have windmills.! j

Soé thén,éthey?havéjhad an

attemptihg to develop the 40 acr

T enployed Jomar

e St

ss t

e

Ly
{D.

|
setup

gave

fhe

|

i

i
to a

i

the fact of

I ‘-

ate Engineer that I was
han one percent, and
fcent %pr aigood margin

pplles to Bell.

ants’ have made any

productlon methods or your

Q Have you adv1sed them of your productlon methods’

were producing your wells?

with ‘them?

them a larger map than

not only my production but my
wells On whiéh I ha%e

I| have submérsiblés and the

opportunitv to app&ize

lthemselves of wh%t Ehey're5rﬁnninq into from the. standgoint of

es south of your Grimes propert)

ttempt to create me a

little reservoir in the Northwest corner of the Grimes Tract.

the business, we yere
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0il Company?

-Harrel water leg in the hot sufamer time.

FAGE 61

trying to get a base to ream ob?anaﬂwe poured sand in the
thing trying to give‘it a%basekfo ream on and we inever could.

Then we tried, the fact of the bu31neos, the.reaﬁer wouldn't

flt my hole and then we cleaned it out and got just about the

amount of sand that we had put in there.'

MR. PORTER: What kind of reservoir are you trying td -
dreate?

A Just a blgger reserv01r than just the elght -inch

hole T am dr1111ng -

PORTER:

MR. I thought if you could créate some oil

reservoirs business would?be pkéttyquod.

0 | (By Mr. Girand)' You dre the sole owner of Windmill

A Yes.

Q As such owner aﬁd offéet’oﬁerator to tﬁe proposed

i

ﬁppliCant, do you have anﬁhhiné?you desire to stéte for the

ﬁbeneflt of the Comm1551on°

A Only this, that thlS water here came off the gun
in theiwxnter time
you have trouble getting your water off your oil, If you try
to drain it down, drain your storage ‘tank down to pipeline
oil, at times you are going tofbe draining as much as thirty

or forty pvercent oil with your water., It all deﬁends on how

you operate it and the weather under which you operate.
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Coming out of the gun barrel, even in the winter
time your Qater would be perhaps that good, maybe not quite,
“but the oil that yoﬁ are putting over into your storage and
then it accumulates on the bottom and getting
your problem. Now, I had this last winter over on Grimes, I
héd to circulate the Qater, the oil throﬁgh a heater and

chemically treat it in order to get pipeline o0il within eight

inches of the bottom of my 500-barrel tall tank.

0 How long have you been in opération down there?
A A little over two years.
0 Based on your opéeration, do you have any opinion as

to how careful and how rigid the rules and regulations
should be in qoyernihg the prodhétion of o0il from that
fictitious reservoir, or I should say unnatural reser§oir?

A Well, I don't think there's any financial standing
where you are going to say, "Well, it's going to be
uneconomical for him to produce it." If he produces fifty
percent water or seventy—five:percent water —- Humble drilled
the well on their own a little over 600 feet east of the well
that Mr. Eck has described he arilled for Humble and which
has been plugged and they were producing about ninety-five
percent water., They plugged and abandoned. However, if a
person was a mind to and has a place to put the water, he

could economically produce that five percent., You don't have
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[ i
i to raise 1t 30 feet !
; Q I don‘t thlx'nk”you understood n'tfg éguestlon. Do you
! ’ — R feel that due to th"e .chéiacteristic of tﬁ ilocation cof the
i ' 0il on the watershed that strict supervi 'éién and the rules
should be establlshed to*prot‘ect the fre:sh ‘water? -
P S : ‘ G
- 5 A Yes, sir‘,EiI do, for this reaso"ri, ‘Jomar's proposed
%’ e ;“:“ : %1 : ‘ ? o B
— flrst wellJ-J.s some little over 650 feet from where they
o P °E’ propose to locate thezr nearest intake well.
o T . 3
C - @ Q0  which dirkction?
prmend A Southwest! iWe don't know whether that's fresh
a> i P
water or ndt. If he puts even that oil exhiblt, Protestant's
g Exhlb‘t 1 1n any qucntity in there it is going to contaminate
of i : : ot
: 2> ‘; .
1 e 8 that fresh water 1f there?is any there. We.don't know whether
N » H LI
e 3 ¢ .
_ Y. 58 it is or not. Ve do kuow.that down here a little bit further,
- [T a ,'\.g R . L
3 §13— Lo ) 1 : o S
L i ¥oxx maybe 800 feet furth{er southeast, Humble ‘drilled another well
R ~ . ‘ oz = : ;
T ) - l§ & wil b Y B e i b i
i , 4 2 7E with Jomar's equipment and they got no show1ng of o0il, that
L i w i :
£ £ 25 is within the area that quar proposes to dml’l and use as
}v-,,, mﬂ i . : .’
] f;‘ disposal wells or intake wells. ;
3 g g3 : : 2
[p— < ‘97 : i e - s i &
5 «§§ I£f that water is fresh and you p t that type of
5 E§ water in it You are going to contaminate it. Of course, the
P x :a - - ] H : :
$ 3 . N BRI ;
§ :éz' degree of contamination is going to be only the amount of
: Z @z ‘ : 1
g d; : i _’:: H ‘ i
| ¥ S water you put in it.| If you put a gallon of water in it, it
j E o8 : :
; o 9% : | L Pk
§ i‘é may not contaminate a hundred gallons of water to a drinkable
i 7 3¢ Lo ,
g g3 person. But'I defy a?ﬂyaody to drink that éven to quench their
| - ~ | |
- 1 7
‘. |
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} pace 64
thﬁrst. o .
; MR. GIRAND: I have no further questions.
; ; Mé. UTZ2: Did YOu want to introduce your exhibit? -
' Nir ' Mﬁkzméiﬁiﬁﬁ?‘wWe will introduce Protestant's Exhibit }
j | MR. UTZ: Without objection, Protestant's Exhibit-l

Do , |
will{be introduced in this case.
I {Whereupon, Protestant's
; o ‘ Exhibit No. 1 was introduced
| in evidence.)

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY gde. PORTER: 4
| ; Q» Eglfou say now you'are producing about five percent
Qag%r in your home operatibn?
‘ A ;ﬁo, sir, on thegGrimes operation.

; 0 On thé Grimes dperation?

A Yes.

; Q ;?You are producing somewhere in the neighborhood of
;2,b00 baffels permontho; maybe a iittle more than that?
; A A little more than that.

Q  So on the Grimes lease you would be producing
bétter than 100 barrelsnéf‘water ver month?

A " Yes.

4] And you say you have one injection well on that
G;imes lease?

A . Yes, sir.
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i

take ali(of?this

hundred barrels

!
4
|
b
§d
i
{

Q And it ?0?‘t

A No, sir% ;

Q Per mohth? '

A It will not. . ‘ : |

o) What are you~éoing:§ith§the fest of it? :

A pitting it. '

0} poes thls water that you -- in your oplnlon, &oes‘%hi

water that you %iépbs

"

sir, it”qoes

A Yes,

water because 1! have go

three intake wq
!

&idn't want to

fringes of my well.

didn't want to}go down th

1t with the id

contaminate so

Garcia and Ben sing an

A OntGarcia,

put I only have two wmndmm

0 Oon

H

do on the Grimes lease?

A Yes.

.

e of 1n§the plt g

t 011 wells,
11ls and’ I purpo
contamlnate any other wa
They re onl
efé’to?fresx wa
ea that it may go tou

me fresh wate

d the others you

I quess Ié

the other lease

4

b

£ contaﬁinated

1n back on top o

water wells all aro ?nd &y

wse I

é or .

selv put them there beca

ater on the edg

Y 40 feet deep because,I

ter and c0ntmn1naté
t in some dlrectlon and

T well that»is in the aredf

1 - - 5
fi ; *;%. ; b o ob
Q Well, now, you gald flve pereent from ihe giimes
4
lease. What about the oercentages éh the other leaseé,&the :

get one or - tw

1Ls on there.

s ‘do you produce less than you

"

ck’ 1nto the Ogallala°
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L : o

)‘:'? Q

0]

A

A

0
A

0

i JRS- S

fproduceronlyéab

take. It maj‘t

‘than that.

‘1eases?

Yes,

{'lease won't take ‘as much: as three barrels a day since yoﬁ

That'
You s

It ma

 Yes,

Aré Y

A

‘they do

Q
similar
‘this?

A

o 1 :
‘have dr%lled m

. ]
Ol"l the B
|

still have

the surface wit

Ye%.
the
not pro

Do ‘yo

to this

Yes,

A smaller perbentage?

sir. |

‘gﬁﬁﬁgreﬁéfy?tﬁghféhiéwiﬁjééfibh well on your Grimes = |

sél&télyﬁab0ve a hundred barrels a month? |

. .zfi it
S“rrght.ﬂ

ay,y0§ cgn“t get it all in the well?

y, I'm just estimating the amount of water I

¥

aKe“tEre% barrels a day, but not much moré

And you aré putting ‘the balance in a pit? :

+

sir.

ou disposing of this water in pits on any’other
L ‘ ‘ ;

N

I did have a pit on the Bensing but since I |
EE- R S : I

Ifntake Well I use only it. I do have a pit
ell lease for the purpose of surplus water, but I
== 5 ’

intake well. Now, on the Lehman and Garcia,

duce énoﬁgh‘water that I can't dispose of%ié on
hout éamége to ‘it.
u‘kno& whether the quality of the other watér ig

, all vour produced water, is it similar to

sir.
3
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PASE 67
teo MR. PORTER: That's all the questions I have.
. CROSS EXAMINATION
[
' BY MR. UTZ:
B e o - o Mr. Walton, as I understand, you took this out of
: ?? c yourlw&ter léeg on the gun barrel, which is a separator, in
i1 b .- o
effect?
Bl
RS A Yes.
| S
ZDSREE TN N as 0 And that goes into the tank?
I =
- [ ] .
e ) A Yes.,
G D
: | — ; . . :
Lo b = 0 And it settles out and separates some more in the
oo as o o
. - tank and you run the water off the bottom of your tank and
: o 5 dispose of it?
oot z
¢ b % a Yes, sir.
g - Yy ‘ :
: ol S .s Q Is this water any more contaminated here than the
tes : =& .
z 32 : .
. e 88 water after settling in the tank would be?
= S i x ﬁﬁ
. e g =z v S
o g §§ ‘A It might be a little more because you have
B T S : I :
. . £ 2% S - : ' '
£ : g §§ evaporation that takes care of most of it. In my pit that
e % 3¢
: 22 . o ' :
z <% you are speaking of, I have it going over a large area before
. i -x o9®
] : £ 5% .
e 5 33 it submerges and by the time it submerges it more than likely
€ 2?r is leéss contaminated than this.
- £ s |
3 33 Q Now, as I understand, you have one injection well
r o¥
] m‘i
- § 25 on the Bell lease, Tract 35?
g 2% ‘A Yes.
[ g 25
e ‘
g 2 0 And on the Bensing lease, Tract 34?

[ 28
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A Yeé, sir.

Q And one on the two and a half-acre tract immediately

O

south of theﬁBen31ng°

+

A Yes, eir.

0 So gou have three iﬁfectioh wells?

A Ye%. o

Q Noﬁq,can you say?hbw?ﬁuch watexr you-are injecting

in all three %ells?

A 1 am )ust gue551ng now, I have never. meaéured it,

but I would guess that 250 barrels, 300 barrels a month.

Q And%the balance éf‘théiweter you are piteing?

A Yes; o |

Q ( Run%ing in pits?i

A Yes;

Q Over here on the Garcia lease I belleve 1t was,

or the Lehman 1ease, I am not sure what you Sald you dién't

2

have enough water but what you run it out on the surface°

A I run it out on the surface on Garcia and}part of
it goes into the bar ditch to the east of his home: Lehman
produces very;little; That 1s)Tract 36. Garcxa is east of
Tract 36. Le&man produces §ery§iittle water and I fun it
into a bar ditch.

0 Whege yoe run ehis wafer, do you have any ‘deposition

of 0il and oill scum or anythingéiike that?
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- i i : ;.
. ‘ TRE ¥ =
| ;fA’ A small amount.
; I ” Q! Contaminate the ground?
‘ i oo 1 .
1N f : A
— . 1A A small amount.
: it o ‘
| : i B ]
o 4] j: H [N N - R o N T SR,
- s j f ;‘} 0] It would actually render it unfit for agriculture
it R
SN ~ s or ’l nj hlng ‘to grow on 1t’>
N ~ IS : 3 )
[ : R I g o MR. NUT‘I‘ER: That 's for mosquito control?
: p b | i i i
7 I i ' g o :
e : L § | A It could be used for that. I have tried to work out
as i ' : o ' A
o o — ! ] e H Ci ’ t e y
; GE= ; som:e ay with these people up there to get this water to where
e SH N A :
i U : .
e g they pould 1rr1gate Wlth it. We have never come up with any
ik S :
N = o . :
* = feé’sfble ‘scheme to 1rrlgate with it. 1It's totally unfit for
as i ;2 § ; : :
'~ = co "sumptlon.
3y 11 : .
] i Ay i : )
z £ ; { ol H P E .
- e | o0 I peliéve you testified that the people in the
- T z i N !
- b w 1 ]
' ; R L
s 8 : v;é ﬁlty of’ where you~ are producmg 0il out of the Ogallala
‘ E i
£ : T ; . i .
. § 5{;‘3_' c§nnbt use that -water fjor household or human consumption?
T % oRiEs IR i
: E- 3R : -
5 3 oo IH Y . iy
,_ o o 25 [ iA That is correct.
P % z | bW R f 1
: o e IR : A . .
3 = ez Ry So the wat r‘in +he reservoir, before 1t is
- Fu I i : -
£ 3¢ 1l 5
s wu p,roduced, is contamlnated ‘to make it unfit for human use?
3 il w. g9 o
Y e o
S ot A Yes, sir.
T < g’ ” i :
s 5 ;éé | FEREER) So when vou put this back in the reservoir you are
i g ?gg { ‘ ' . :y :
: &/ xF not! actually harming the water?
. ¥ j;‘o,:_ i ; _
w182 N . .
, 53;5 YA I'm not harming it at all.
; 2k P
-~ Bla MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions of the
£lg8
=9 i
‘;’gjéé‘ ;xfut‘zness?
3l %2 T MR. DURRETT: I have a couple of cuestions.
i Sho= S , ,
P S
[ i iy H
b I
: I
[ ! { {
s
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NSNS CROSS EXAMINATION!
‘ ~ BY MR. DURREMMT: '
s S ; o ; Q Mr. Walton, I believe you testified that you had
" c© 1 | some open pits and some disposal wells! . I believe you said
— e )
- Ll three disposal wells?
- SRR A Yes.
Sl e | | o
' — Q And you stated that you got !permission from the
: ady ~
P o — : L : e . %
, &b : Egj State Engineér for your injection wells?
. o A Right.
i = g :
S : Q Did you get permission from: the State Engineer for .
R R o
P g your open pit disposal?
. g P A No, sir, I did not. j L
L s 1 ’
a 8 o] I missed this. How much water per month would you
S ]
- § 10 ,.
N E 58 estimate is going into your injection:wells?
n 3% S | _ _
I goEEl A Maybe 300 barrels. I have never measured it. I
B K= g%}z { .
> 3 :;f“‘;lf ) v :
o 1§§%{g know it's a very small stream out of the Grimes on which I have
= i ‘ . : !
. & o . : . ; .
@eiwi | fifteen wélls, it's a very small stream out of a two-inch
s w Lo o :
=)
) . : . R . :
IR pipe; over on the Bell well it flows intermittently, I have
— g . : : . v
,?3g§j got five submersibles on him and a two-inch outlet. Sometimes
g g |
§S'%§i it doesn't even drip and other times it flows, oh, maybe an
i ':‘ .: . :
g SR X :
7§"S§3 eighth full.
8 1% |
e Oy . ! .
g‘ﬁge 0] So you think some place around 250 or 300 karrels a
2 I8 2y ‘
R ER month?
o (N 2w b
2 §E ;
@ 88 A That's just purely a guess but that would be my




H H
!
: !
§ :
i. F1R
; £
]
(%]
: it [
‘ fgd ! ¥
estimate, : i :
- o - Q - Could you give me an!estimate then]of how much
) water, approximately, 1is goxng?'lnto pits per|month?
; : - ; : P!
i s ol . ; : i
A I'd say 200, 200 harrels.
et - ) H .
Q About 200 barrels?
fom A I'm just estimating.
— Q What's your reason for using the injection wells? :
5 as ; i : i
e ‘= . , eql e B b
ool = A To get rid of my oil!and k;eep from ,contéamlnatlng the
. R ¥ ! ; : H ;
oo ¥ ' . : : S A
: ; e, . 1 P, ; ; i
e as surface on which I'm operating. i
-~ Q You don't feel that your injection|wells are
o (_T) ; ) LS
o — r . . I
s contaminating the water? o
g . 5 : P o ¥ i i {
2 = A No, sir, not one bit|in the world;| but iI' am taking
A
L] z v . . . . i . i IR RPN
K S it out and putting it right back in in better cormzd‘lt;.on than
Y I
» . 3 RE s » "} B ooe
: Y 58 it came out. As I said, Mr. Durrett; my three injection wells
Looe S RN : | f M
3 g8 : | IR
- Pt ¥ =x are three of the best oil wells I have got iff I wanted to
N b F oww i i !
@ == produce them. ! i
35 :
L ® O.C
Lo o 55 s AT~ vrANTY P T, SRR 13 PO UYL ;' ”ﬁﬂ“’& Ao g | 1‘
v x oD Nz x‘u'-':, U aavec Tiaree ...njv., caon welrl
Ly w gg
3 £ 325 L
, & I3 is that correct? i
; 2 o3
- < 33 , . ; 1
v 28 A Yes. ’ ; g :
§ § ww :
H z Zz38 ] . L l s BR . ;
: < & Q Would that be the same ratio as siki for: 68; wells’,
Inws T e - . . : 3 :
RN i .
g 832 R
e xv mathematically?
g 23
& 99 . . ‘ : P Pl
& 93 A No, sir, it would not, because I've! got one
£ g2 Z a1l
o - . . p . i s R :
z 5'?3 injection well on Bell, it may' coulditake mor§3 wa%terf than
e 2 Eg i
o o~k . ‘ P
v 88 it does now. : : : .
i
.
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H

and produce eight ‘or ten times as much water.

0 i am juét speakingvmathematically now. The ratio
of threeé fér 34 is the same as six for 68, is it not?

i

o e . ‘ . VS S
A Perhaps'it is. It depends/6n who is prodicing it

- and how;yoﬁ produce it. I coﬁid§£0wéfAhy wells four inches

H .
i : IS

)

0 Would you have any Yeason to assume that Jomar

will maKe %ny more water than ‘you ‘do’ now?

i o ik

: | ST [
A - Yes.

o .
Q Talking percentagewise?
A Yies, Sirz. L

b

o "
Q ~ Why is that?
A Because they don't know how to produce it like T do. |

o W?uld~ybh have any reason to assume they will have
any more prbduction problems than you do?

A Yés, sir, I sure would. All of this is trial and

error. When I went down there nobody had tried it. :You

cbuldn't%gei any advice from any engineer or any geologist.
: : ‘ :

They didh‘t%know.yiSo I have been>éown:there almost twojand
a half yéaré on tréal and' error, I?kdow what I can désahd I
knéw whaf I%can't ao.

0 Aée you“éaking the position that you are the only
person that%can préduce this oil efficiently and efféctiVeiy?~

A I am not. Humble couldn't produce it successfully.

They tried it, and’they were disposing of their water through
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the Rice Enqiﬁeers.

0 B
water than-

that correo

A F
Q A
A T

Q I

concerning

Commission’

A I
authority €
contaminate

Q D
strict rule
that correc

A T
disposal of
Now, as to
contaminate

could do.

Q I

to pass rul

1t iyou would assume that Jomar would produce more

; « i _ : ,
Voé dé bécauée tﬁeygéoﬁ't ﬁnow:howstb do it, is
k2| |

gr%a %hife, ﬁaybe a.couple of years.
céupie’of’yéarsé
hat sfrlght.: 5

{
belleve you testlfled on dlrect examlnatlon

the strlctness of the rules that should govern the?

’

of7Water'in thisiarea. You.were'tal ing about 0il ¢

rulee, were you h.ot'> ~ : : : 5
am talhlng about——I don t know who has the- |
o iSshe the rulee. I am talklng about putting
d water in fresh water

le} you feel that the 0il Comm1351on should issue
s oohcernlng dlsposal of water 1n‘thls area, is
thiék that;this§Cohmiésioh should prghibit;the
011y water, contamlnated water in any fresh water;

the other bu51ness, if they‘dlsoose ‘of it in

i

d water like I'ﬁ'doing, I don't see any harm you

n ‘any event, Mr. Walton, if the Oil Commission were

H v i i o i o ‘ :
es or make an order or anything else governing the!
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i

%aisposal of water in this area, you wouldn't b% g§Vérnbd
58 : i : : i L :
by those rules, would you?
"I have.

|BY MR. UTZ:

g%% ~Q It's your contention, then, Mr . Walton, tﬁatéeven

: you produce it, they can't do it? ;
ﬁ? ‘A I didn't tell them how I flx my pumps to do 1t.
0 You didn't!tell them eVerything R o

? belleve, as to where they propose to 1ocate thelr 1nject10n
i‘éeiié I believe Mr. Glrand 1ndlcated that they don t know
Ewhether that is fresh water or COntamlnated water at that

ﬁ%ocation at the present time. If it were determnned that
1£hié water is of thé same type that you are no@‘pr?ducing,
‘;ouidsyou have any objection to theiridisposiné ofé@atér

just like you do?

2l | _ o
- water should not go back into fresh water?

1400 FIRST. NATIONAL BANK EAST. .PHONE.256-1294.@ ALBUQUERQUE:, NEW-MEXICO 87108 -

A No, sir, no, sir. I am a water Wellfprcdﬁcei.
MR. DURRETT: I believe that's all t}e<Qué5t30ns

CROSS  EXAMINATION

houqh you have told Jomar how to’ produce the 011 %nd the way

A No, ‘sir.

MR. bPORTERE Mr. Walton, yoﬁiheafd tﬁem %éstify, I

i

: w

A No, sir, but we don't --
Q (By Mx. Utz) Your concern is that tﬁeirfdonéaminated
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A Yes; and I am up here as Mr. Girand's witness aéd
nétias a protestant.
| ?Q “Youridefinition of fresh water would be wateriwhére
tﬁé&é iézﬁatér in' the area where there is an oil overléy?é

‘A Préesh ﬁéter would be water where there is no?oii or

gas contamination.

' 'MR. 'PORTER: In other words, in some of these areas

hié}é Eﬁé& préiﬁly drilled wells and they got no Qil,%yoh
céésidééééhe:Qatér fresh there?
¢ A Yes.

0 iié(ByéMr;.Utz) You don't want any of this proéuc;d
&ééei gééég Béék;into the area where the water is detéémi%ed
to be £résh at the present time? |

éA . That's right.

fMR‘.fG;’IﬁAND: I join with him in that.

‘;MR;iﬁTi; Are there other questions of the witnéss?
?i% @itﬁéés-méj Ee excused. ‘

‘ (Witness excused.)
- ;MR.’U;TZ': We will adjourn till 1:30.

_£MRLEHAHLAM: The City of Hobbs would not put énia
‘witnéss'éﬁd I,woﬁld just put a statement in the record%aﬁd
that might conclude it.

:‘MR.1UTZ: I understoocd that there was anothei

witness to testify.
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MR. HALLAM: I did have a w.tness sworn 1n and all

I would do would be submit a statement J.n behalf of the City :

5

of Hobbs, and without repeatinq*what has been said, the Cityf %

would join the testimony that M}:. tValtbé has just given us
as tou our positibn concerr;ing t}fue contaiminacion,

MR. PORTER: Will you tell usigenerally what that
position' is? : V

MR. HALLAM: We wjéléomi_e and we| are happy to ‘see then'i :

i
¥

remove the 0il from the Ogallala. We are concerned that the

Ogallala does not become contamlnated by injection of

i

contaminated fluids be it contammatloni from air or from o:Ll
and gas. We thlnk that the Comm15510n 1s the proper: authorlty

and we feel that you are such an authorlty that you should

insure that this contaminiation ?is re‘duq‘ed to a negllglble

5 : : ;
point, We are concerned there lhas beern a lack of information

produced to this Commission.

We think that pefore ' you can§ru19 on the 1nject10n

i

wells there's k;nd of a duty to s‘low what the" mjectlon we.u.s;:

will do and what protection th_ey"will éffe‘r the clear and

uncontamlnated Ogallala formatlon. We§ think these standards
should be set and not, before lnjectlonfls permitted and not
only standards set but requlatbry sampgles taken and ‘tests

made periodically to make sure that coiatmnination does not

creep into the Ogallala formation.

i
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them remove the 011

that theyéhave?ﬁhaffiéht5€0
‘subject to
ihat it might ‘ari

occur mlbehalf éi the lahd

iefly€oﬁr§position

That is br

and we wish them a

world in'qéttinqitﬂe oil bu%.i

MR. GiRaND: I jdsﬁ have one

will bear with e, !

applicant

i
S S o
'thefﬁuiisdiction,
W Pl ’ ;

s hot that a

the oil and gas iéase.

" under an?ordéﬁ‘&ffthisécém@ission they should

pusiness in this state.

H

MR. UTZ: ¥ pelieve,

would have to: g

> gt

s

6

apprévea. fo!tr as I know they
MR« DpRRETTt ‘ Iijust have a
TRl o

MR, GIRANDD on

"
‘Ui CS8E

0 o , g
bond. T ddﬁfﬁﬂknow what {they are doing.

a famout, as

£

survey for iapproval on” ik,
MR. DURRETT:
complete1y~odtjof the realm of the

commission:

and that 18 that T would like for the
c ;.'g‘, o ) . .

to establish tO the satisfaction of the Commission

‘qo business in New Mexico and be

of our court.
owner as agaimst the operator of

oo
:Beﬁore they be permitted to operate

Mx . G;;and, that the company
alify iﬁ:drder to have a plugging pond

haveﬁ‘t‘qot that approved'yet.

thev are operating under flumble’

ﬁ +hink it's been filed.

717

PAGE

We are glad to see

11 the_success in the -

if you

thing to say.

I can visualize

cause of action could

qualify’to do

very prief statement.

They haven't filed

Y
”¥'understapd, with ©nited states Geological

It's

jurisdiction of this
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MR. GIRAND: -It's not out of the realm of this
jurisdiétion on people that are qualified to act under their
orders.§ They are not residents of this state at this moment
as far%%s we know and;they are not subjéct‘to the order of
this Co@missiOn. You’couldn't‘grder one against them and
enforceéit. You would have to go to Texas and domicile them.

| MR. UTZ: It's your intention to file a plug bond
with th%?Commission? | | ” |

; MR. DURRETT : It'; a federal lease so it's a federal
pluggiﬁé bond. At any rate, we will be qualified with the
State Cérporation Commission, whose jurisdiction this is
under,:;hd I don't really think it has anything to do with the
Commiséion, but if it does, we're going to be qualified so
there Qén{t be any préblem.

I would like to state very briefly that apparently

there has been some misunderstanding some place. Jomar, as

“the wiﬁﬁess testified, Mr. Eck is not insisting upon disposing

of thiSéwater into the Ogallala formation. As a matter of
fact, Jémar is not in the least bit interested in doing that
except’%t the insistence of the State Enaineer and the State
Health;éepartment. Jomar would be happy to dispose of this
water ig open pits as a normal operation. The only reason

this applicant is before this Examiner and this Commission is

because%Jomar contacted the State Engineer and the State
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like it handled to protect the fresh d ter. Jomar is wzlllng

to protect the fresh water in any way that is fea51b1e That

this is the Way we want to do it anditr

We are here because that is the way thef

the State Health Department suggested t

disposed of. j {ii

The top thing in Jomar's m1nd was to try toéprdtect

the fresh water in the best possible wayf *Now we would be

completely happy if this Commission shoti S0 rule to dispose

of this water in open Pits. fThat wouid not bother Jomar in

«:;

the least, that’s what ywe would have done”éven w1th0ut?this

hearing unger a normal oil oﬁeration.
beEVeiy happy if

“water ‘has %o be

injected back into the 0il sand. we are;not saying that it

should be injected in the fresh water, If the Comn15310n feels

it should go back into the pollntegd

out of a well that has produced oil, we w1lf be very happy ‘to
do that, Jomar is not making any such stlpulatlons as a part

of its application in this case, it has. to go into the fresh

water. That is what the State Engineer and State Health

e Vb e b aee o b prnt b A g g o ety
A e Ve e ;
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Department s

dispose of i

As

alvays has b

State Health

this fresh w

MR

fact that th
rf%ht to pfo

drill a wate

e s

MR
the rlght to
beneficial»u

right. The

SﬁateVHealih‘

in the groun

i

aid that they Ehought:that was the best wayiho
t. | (
Mr. Eck has testifieé, Jomar has been, ie»%ow‘and
éen williﬁg totcemplijieh any rules'thetft%e
Department has, andwétate‘Engineei, sie
aterq
PORTER: Doesn't Joharfs problem arise éfdm'the’

. State Engineer has indicated that you have 1o

idce fresh water, thét yéu don't have a pééﬁit to
& well? ‘
. DURRETT: He has indicated that we don'igﬂaVe

produce water for u51ng it, in other words, for
se. Which is correct, we don't have the sprféce
State Ehgineer has indicated, along with i?é

Department, that they went the water butégack

d in this manner to Best‘protect the watérﬁ That's

why the app]

HR
are not try1
but you arex
various auﬂq

MR

We would lik

iy i
in there or;

1cat10n was filed before the Comm1s31on.i5

sf.,

PORTER: kAnd you are not cuarrellnq w1th - you
ng to hassle of how vou may dlspose of thls water
trying to do it to the satlsfactlon of the'
orities? | | g
. DURRETT: Yes, that's absolutely correeé.
e to do it any way that's the best way to?put it

put it in pits, if that is what the Commiééidn
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO\ ).
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COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )‘
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! s

iI ADA DEARNLEY Notarv Public in and for the County of

Berngllllo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the

'forégOLng and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New

’ y_was reported by:me:

Commission and”

|

and correct record of thé saiad

P

proéeedlngs,to the best of my knowledge, skill andlability.
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